

Division of Criminal Justice Services

Quarterly Activity Report County Re-entry Task Forces (CRTF) July 2014 – June 2015 Data as of July 2015

Quarterly Activity Reports are provided to ATI/community correction, re-entry employment programs, and CRTFs funded by DCJS. These preliminary reports reflect data that are reported to DCJS as of the date indicated and should be reviewed carefully by the programs. Any corrections should be included in the data submission for the next reporting period. An annual report with final case counts will be distributed at the end of the calendar year, after all adjustments have been made.

Issued September 2015

Background	1
Report Tables	1
Table 1. Program Admissions, by Program	2
Table 2. Program Discharges, by Program	3
Table 3. Participant Characteristics, by Program	4
Albany County CRTF	4
Bronx County CRTF	5
Broome County CRTF	6
Dutchess County CRTF	7
Erie County CRTF	8
Kings County CRTF	9
Manhattan County CRTF	10
Monroe County CRTF	11
Nassau County CRTF	12
Niagara County CRTF	13
Oneida County CRTF	14
Onondaga County CRTF	15
Orange County CRTF	16
Rensselaer County CRTF	17
Rockland County CRTF	
Schenectady County CRTF	19
Suffolk County CRTF	20
Ulster County CRTF	21
Westchester County CRTF	22
Table 4. Program Outcomes, by Program	23
Albany CRTF	23
Bronx CRTF	24
Broome CRTF	25
Dutchess CRTF	26
Erie CRTF	27
Kings CRTF	28

Table of Contents

Manhattan CRTF29
Monroe CRTF
Nassau CRTF
Niagara CRTF32
Oneida CRTF33
Onondaga CRTF
Orange CRTF
Rensselaer CRTF
Rockland CRTF
Schenectady CRTF
Suffolk CRTF
Ulster CRTF40
Westchester CRTF41
Appendix A. Detailed Description of Tables42
Appendix B. Matching Admissions to CCH43

Background

The NYS Division of Criminal Justice Services (DCJS) provides important feedback to funded programs through this Quarterly Activity Report. The report presents the number of participants admitted and discharged each quarter, as well as a year-to-date total. The report includes information on participant characteristics, such as age, race/ethnicity, criminal history, and current criminal charges, for County Re-entry Task Forces (CRTF) programs funded by DCJS. Details are provided for participants admitted to and discharged from the CRTFs since July 1, 2014.

The information presented in this report reflects data provided by the CRTFs as of June 30, 2015. Updated information provided by the CRTFs will be included in future reports. The annual year-end report will present final counts of CRTF admissions and discharges.

Report Tables

The Quarterly Activity Report presents the tables listed below. A detailed description of each table, including how cases were counted, can be found in Appendix A. A description of the process used to match cases to criminal history information can be found in Appendix B.

- Table 1 Program Admissions, by Program
- Table 2 Program Discharges, by Program
- Table 3 Participant Characteristics, by Program
- Table 4 Program Outcomes, by Program

	Apr - Jun 2015	Cumulative	to Date Jul 2014	- Jun 2015
			Total	
	Total	Total	Participants	Quarters
	Admissions ¹	Admissions ¹	Admitted ²	Reported
Albany County CRTF	62	251	251	4
Bronx County CRTF	32	134	134	4
Broome County CRTF	44	162	162	4
Dutchess County CRTF	41	185	185	4
Erie County CRTF	134	483	479	4
Kings County CRTF	56	270	270	4
Manhattan County CRTF	54	265	263	4
Monroe County CRTF	138	533	533	4
Nassau County CRTF	64	237	233	4
Niagara County CRTF	26	133	133	4
Oneida County CRTF	29	130	130	4
Onondaga County CRTF	162	367	366	4
Orange County CRTF	50	193	193	4
Rensselaer County CRTF	34	100	100	4
Rockland County CRTF	21	80	80	4
Schenectady County CRTF	36	147	147	4
Suffolk County CRTF	95	401	401	4
Ulster County CRTF	25	97	97	4
Westchester County CRTF	60	178	178	4
Total	1,163	4,346	4,335	4

Table 1. Program Admissions, by Program

1 Counts all admissions within a quarter

2 Counts the first admission only, if a participant had multiple admissions within a quarter

	Apr - Jun 2015	Cumulative	to Date Jul 2014	- Jun 2015
			Total	
	Total	Total	Participants	Quarters
	Discharges ¹	Discharges ¹	Discharged ²	Reported
Albany County CRTF	59	253	253	4
Bronx County CRTF	26	147	147	4
Broome County CRTF	39	155	155	4
Dutchess County CRTF	56	172	172	4
Erie County CRTF	114	451	451	4
Kings County CRTF	71	288	288	4
Manhattan County CRTF	72	292	291	4
Monroe County CRTF	139	430	430	4
Nassau County CRTF	26	154	154	4
Niagara County CRTF	38	153	153	4
Oneida County CRTF	31	137	137	4
Onondaga County CRTF	54	291	291	4
Orange County CRTF	30	180	180	4
Rensselaer County CRTF	15	91	90	4
Rockland County CRTF	16	100	100	4
Schenectady County CRTF	39	152	152	4
Suffolk County CRTF	102	433	433	4
Ulster County CRTF	29	95	95	4
Westchester County CRTF	67	165	165	4
Total	1,023	4,139	4,137	4

Table 2. Program Discharges, by Program

1 Counts all discharges within a quarter

2 Counts the first discharges only, if a participant had multiple discharges within a quarter

Table 3. Participant Characteristics, by Program

Albany County CRTF

			Apr - J	un 2015	Total Admissions J	ul 2014 - Jun 201
			Count	Percent	Count	Percent
ССН	Total		62	100%	251	100%
	Not matched to CCH		1	2%	4	2%
	Matched to CCH		61	98%	247	98%
Sex	Male		57	97%	222	92%
	Female		2	3%	20	8%
ge at admission	17 and younger		0	0%	0	0%
g	18 to 20		4	7%	14	6%
	21 to 24		12	20%	41	17%
	25 to 29		12	25%	41	19%
	30 to 39		14	23%	66	28%
	40 to 49		9	15%	41	17%
	50 and older		5		32	
Race/Ethnicity	White		5	8%	64	13% 26%
vace/Etimicity	Black			24%		
			38	64%	156	64%
	Hispanic		7	12%	20	8%
	Other/Unknown		0	0%	2	1%
COMPAS Supervision	Level 1		32	52%	116	47%
-0.001	Level 2		16	26%	84	34%
	Level 3		12	20%	40	16%
	Level 4		1	2%	7	3%
	Not Reported		0	0%	0	0%
Frack 1 Special	Female		2	3%	21	9%
Population Type	Maximum Expiration		0	0%	0	0%
	Sex Offender	7	11%	23	9%	
	Juvenile	0	0%	0	0%	
	Severe Medical Needs/Impairments		0	0%	0	0%
	Persons with Mental Illness		2	3%	2	1%
	COMPAS Supervisio	n Level 1-3	50	82%	201	81%
	Not Reported		0	0%	0	0%
Case Conference	On Parole, Case Conference		61	100%	247	100%
	On Parole, No Case Conference		0	0%	0	0%
	Not on Parole, Case Conference		0	0%	0	0%
	Not on Parole, No Case Conference		0	0%	0	0%
	Not Reported		0	0%	0	0%
Prior Arrests	Mean		4	1.7	5.	8
	0		15	25%	45	18%
	1-2		22	36%	72	29%
	3-9		15	25%	81	33%
	10+		9	15%	49	20%
Prior Felony Arrests	Mean			2.2		
· · · , · · · ·	0		25	41%	72	29%
	1-2		23	36%	85	34%
	3-9		11		73	
				18%	73	30%
	10+			E9/	17	
Prior Folony	10+ Maan		3	5%	17	7%
	Mean		3).7	0.	9
	Mean 0		3 (37	0.7 61%	0. 129	9 52%
	Mean 0 1-2		3 () 37 19).7 61% 31%	0. 129 87	9 52% 35%
Convictions	Mean 0 1-2 3+		3 () 37 19 5	0.7 61% 31% 8%	0. 129 87 31	9 52% 35% 13%
Convictions Prior Misdemeanor	Mean 0 1-2 3+ Mean		3 () 37 19 5 2	0.7 61% 31% 8% 2.7	0. 129 87 31 3.	9 52% 35% 13% 1
Convictions Prior Misdemeanor	Mean 0 1-2 3+ Mean 0		3 (37 19 5 2 34	0.7 61% 31% 8% 2.7 56%	0. 129 87 31 31 3. 104	9 52% 35% 13% 1 42%
Convictions Prior Misdemeanor	Mean 0 1-2 3+ Mean 0 1-2		3 (37 19 5 2 34 9	3.7 61% 31% 8% 2.7 56% 15%	0. 129 87 31 3. 104 58	9 52% 35% 13% 1 1 42% 23%
Convictions Prior Misdemeanor Convictions	Mean 0 1-2 3+ Mean 0 1-2 3+		3 () 37 19 5 2 34 9 18	3.7 61% 31% 8% 2.7 56% 15% 30%	0. 129 87 31 3. 104 58 85	9 52% 35% 13% 1 42% 23% 34%
Convictions Prior Misdemeanor Convictions Arrest Category of	Mean 0 1-2 3+ Mean 0 1-2	Violent Felony	3 () 37 19 5 2 34 9 18 31	3.7 61% 31% 8% 2.7 56% 15% 30% 51%	0. 129 87 31 3. 104 58 85 120	9 52% 35% 13% 1 42% 23% 34% 49%
Convictions Prior Misdemeanor Convictions Arrest Category of	Mean 0 1-2 3+ Mean 0 1-2 3+	Drug Offense	3 (37 19 5 2 34 9 18 31 11	3.7 61% 31% 8% 2.7 56% 15% 30% 51% 18%	0. 129 87 31 3. 104 58 85 120 49	9 52% 35% 13% 1 42% 23% 34% 49% 20%
Prior Misdemeanor Convictions Arrest Category of	Mean 0 1-2 3+ Mean 0 1-2 3+	Drug Offense DWI	3 () 37 19 5 2 34 9 18 31	3.7 61% 31% 8% 2.7 56% 15% 30% 51%	0. 129 87 31 3. 104 58 85 120	9 52% 35% 13% 1 42% 23% 34% 49%
Prior Misdemeanor Convictions Arrest Category of	Mean 0 1-2 3+ Mean 0 1-2 3+	Drug Offense DWI Property	3 (37 19 5 2 34 9 18 31 11	3.7 61% 31% 8% 2.7 56% 15% 30% 51% 18%	0. 129 87 31 3. 104 58 85 120 49	9 52% 35% 13% 1 42% 23% 34% 49% 20%
Prior Misdemeanor Convictions Arrest Category of	Mean 0 1-2 3+ Mean 0 1-2 3+ Felony	Drug Offense DWI	3 (37 19 5 2 34 9 18 31 11 11 1	2.7 61% 31% 8% 2.7 56% 15% 30% 51% 18% 2%	0. 129 87 31 3. 104 58 85 120 49 4	9 52% 35% 13% 1 42% 23% 34% 49% 20% 2%
Prior Misdemeanor Convictions Arrest Category of	Mean 0 1-2 3+ Mean 0 1-2 3+	Drug Offense DWI Property	3 () 37 19 5 2 34 9 18 31 11 11 5	31% 31% 8% 15% 30% 51% 18% 2% 8%	0. 129 87 31 3. 104 58 85 120 49 4 26	9 52% 35% 13% 1 42% 23% 34% 49% 20% 2% 11%
Prior Felony Convictions Prior Misdemeanor Convictions Arrest Category of Placement Offense	Mean 0 1-2 3+ Mean 0 1-2 3+ Felony	Drug Offense DWI Property	3 () 37 19 5 2 34 9 18 31 11 11 1 5 9	2.7 61% 31% 8% 2.7 56% 15% 30% 51% 18% 2% 8% 15%	0. 129 87 31 3. 104 58 85 120 49 4 26 39	9 52% 35% 13% 1 42% 23% 34% 49% 20% 20% 2% 11% 16%
Prior Misdemeanor Convictions Arrest Category of	Mean 0 1-2 3+ Mean 0 1-2 3+ Felony	Drug Offense DWI Property Other Offense	3 () 37 19 5 2 34 9 18 31 11 1 1 5 9 57	2.7 61% 31% 8% 2.7 56% 15% 30% 51% 18% 2% 8% 15% 93%	0. 129 87 31 3. 104 58 85 120 49 4 26 39 238	9 52% 35% 13% 1 42% 23% 34% 49% 20% 2% 11% 16% 96%
Prior Misdemeanor Convictions Arrest Category of	Mean 0 1-2 3+ Mean 0 1-2 3+ Felony	Drug Offense DWI Property Other Offense Drug Offense	3 () 37 19 5 2 34 9 18 31 11 1 5 9 57 1	2.7 61% 31% 8% 2.7 56% 15% 30% 51% 18% 2% 8% 15% 93% 2% 0%	0. 129 87 31 3. 104 58 85 120 49 4 26 39 238 2	9 52% 35% 13% 1 42% 23% 34% 49% 20% 2% 11% 16% 96% 1% 0%
Prior Misdemeanor Convictions Arrest Category of	Mean 0 1-2 3+ Mean 0 1-2 3+ Felony	Drug Offense DWI Property Other Offense Drug Offense DWI	$ \begin{array}{r} 3 \\ 37 \\ 19 \\ 5 \\ 2 \\ 34 \\ 9 \\ 18 \\ 31 \\ 11 \\ 1 \\ 5 \\ 9 \\ 57 \\ 1 \\ 0 \end{array} $	2.7 61% 31% 8% 2.7 56% 15% 30% 51% 18% 2% 8% 15% 93% 2%	0. 129 87 31 3. 104 58 85 120 49 4 26 39 238 2 0	9 52% 35% 13% 1 42% 23% 34% 49% 20% 20% 2% 11% 16% 96% 1%

Bronx County CRTF

			Apr - Jun 2015		Total Admissions Jul 2014 - Jun 2019		
			Count	Percent	Count	Boroont	
ССН	Total		32	100%	Count 134	Percent 100%	
0011	Not matched to CCH	4			0		
	Matched to CCH		0	0%	-	0%	
Sex	Male		32	100% 100%	134	100%	
Jex	Female		32		129	96%	
Age at admission	17 and younger		0	0%	5	4%	
Age at autilission	17 and younger 18 to 20		0	0%	0	0%	
	21 to 24		3	9%	5	4%	
			6	19%	22	16%	
	25 to 29 30 to 39		8	25%	29	22%	
			4	13%	33	25%	
	40 to 49		6	19%	25	19%	
-	50 and older		5	16%	20	15%	
Race/Ethnicity	White		1	3%	4	3%	
	Black		15	47%	70	52%	
	Hispanic		16	50%	60	45%	
	Other/Unknown		0	0%	0	0%	
COMPAS Supervision	Level 1		18	56%	52	39%	
_evel	Level 2		7	22%	42	31%	
	Level 3		6	19%	38	28%	
	Level 4		1	3%	2	1%	
	Not Reported		0	0%	0	0%	
Frack 1 Special	Female		0	0%	1	1%	
Population Type	Maximum Expiration		0	0%	0	0%	
	Sex Offender		0	0%	0	0%	
	Juvenile		0	0%	0	0%	
	Severe Medical Needs/Impairments		1	3%	1	1%	
		Persons with Mental Illness		0%	0	0%	
	COMPAS Supervisio		0 31	97%	132	99%	
	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	Not Reported		0%	0	0%	
Case Conference	On Parole, Case Conference		0 32	100%	118	88%	
Sase Comercice			0		16		
	On Parole, No Case Conference Not on Parole, Case Conference			0%		12%	
	Not on Parole, No Case Conference		0	0%	0	0%	
			0	0%	0	0%	
	Not Reported		0	0%	0	0%	
Prior Arrests	Mean			5.8	6.		
	0		2	6%	19	14%	
	1-2		12	38%	34	25%	
	3-9		13	41%	51	38%	
	10+		5	16%	30	22%	
Prior Felony Arrests	Mean		3	3.4	3.	6	
	0		12	38%	32	24%	
	1-2		7	22%	37	28%	
	3-9		10	31%	54	40%	
	10+		3	9%	11	8%	
Prior Felony	Mean		1	.3	1.	5	
Convictions	0		18	56%	57	43%	
	1-2		6	19%	40	30%	
	3+		8	25%	37	28%	
Prior Misdemeanor	Mean			1.1	4.		
Convictions	0		14	44%	56	42%	
	1-2		5	16%	22	16%	
	3+		13	41%	56	42%	
Arrest Category of	Felony	Violent Felony	21	66%	71	53%	
Placement Offense		Drug Offense	8	25%	42	31%	
		DWI					
			0	0%	0	0%	
		Property Other Offense	1	3%	9	7%	
	Falance Fact 1	Other Offense	2	6%	11	8%	
	Felony Total	D 0"	32	100%	133	99%	
	Misdemeanor	Drug Offense	0	0%	0	0%	
		DWI	0	0%	0	0%	
		Property	0	0%	0	0%	
		Other Offense	0	0%	1	1%	
	Misdemeanor Total		0	0%	1	1%	

Broome County CRTF

			Apr - J	un 2015	Total Admissions J	ul 2014 - Jun 201
			Count	Percent	Count	Percent
ССН	Total		44	100%	162	100%
	Not matched to CC	H	0	0%	2	1%
	Matched to CCH		44	100%	160	99%
Sex	Male		40	91%	141	89%
	Female		40	9%	18	11%
ge at admission	17 and younger		0	0%	0	0%
ge at a anno 5001	18 to 20		4	9%	8	5%
	21 to 24		8	18%	30	19%
	25 to 29				30	
	30 to 39		11	25%		23%
	40 to 49		9	20%	44	28%
	50 and older		6	14%	24	15%
Race/Ethnicity	White		6	14%	16	10%
kace/Ethnicity			29	66%	87	55%
	Black		11	25%	60	38%
	Hispanic		3	7%	11	7%
	Other/Unknown		1	2%	1	1%
COMPAS Supervision	Level 1		26	59%	76	48%
evel	Level 2		14	32%	43	27%
	Level 3		4	9%	35	22%
	Level 4		0	0%	6	4%
	Not Reported		0	0%	0	0%
Frack 1 Special	Female		4	9%	16	10%
Population Type	Maximum Expiratio	n	0	0%	0	0%
	Sex Offender		8	18%	32	20%
	Juvenile		0	0%	0	0%
	Severe Medical Needs/Impairments		1	2%	4	3%
	Persons with Mental Illness		1	2%	6	4%
	COMPAS Supervis		30	68%	102	64%
	Not Reported		0	0%	0	0%
Case Conference	On Parole, Case Conference		43	98%	159	99%
	On Parole, No Case Conference					
	Not on Parole, Case Conference		0	0%	0	0%
			1	2%	1	1%
	Not on Parole, No Case Conference		0	0%	0	0%
<u>.</u>	Not Reported		0	0%	0	0%
Prior Arrests	Mean			6.5	6.	
	0		4	9%	28	18%
	1-2		5	11%	23	14%
	3-9		26	59%	73	46%
	10+		9	20%	36	23%
Prior Felony Arrests	Mean		3	3.1	2.	6
	0		10	23%	43	27%
	1-2		14	32%	60	38%
	3-9		17	39%	52	33%
	10+		3	7%	5	3%
Prior Felony	Mean		1	.3	1.	1
Convictions	0		19	43%	76	48%
	1-2		19	43%	63	39%
	3+		6	14%	21	13%
Prior Misdemeanor	Mean			2.6	2.	
Convictions	0		17	39%	62	39%
	1-2		10	23%	33	21%
	3+		10			41%
Arrest Category of	Felony	Violent Felony		39%	65 76	
Placement Offense	. ciony	Drug Offense	26	59%		48%
		-	9	20%	32	20%
		DWI	0	0%	3	2%
		Property	2	5%	21	13%
		Other Offense	6	14%	22	14%
	Felony Total		43	98%	154	96%
	Misdemeanor	Drug Offense	0	0%	0	0%
		DWI	0	0%	1	1%
		Property	1	2%	1	1%
		Other Offense	0	0%	3	2%
	Misdemeanor Tota		1	2%	5	3%

Dutchess County CRTF

			Apr - J	un 2015	Total Admissions J	ul 2014 - Jun 20
			Count	Percent	Count	Percent
ССН	Total		41	100%	185	100%
	Not matched to CC	:H	2	5%	6	3%
	Matched to CCH		39	95%	179	97%
Sex	Male		36	95%	161	93%
	Female		2	5%	12	7%
ge at admission	17 and younger		0	0%	0	0%
go ar aannooron	18 to 20		1	3%	2	1%
	21 to 24		4	11%	17	10%
	25 to 29		15	39%	46	27%
	30 to 39					
	40 to 49		8 9	21% 24%	48 39	28% 23%
	50 and older					
Race/Ethnicity	White		1	3%	21	12%
Cace/Eliminity	-		21	55%	71	41%
	Black		15	39%	79	46%
	Hispanic		2	5%	22	13%
	Other/Unknown		0	0%	1	1%
COMPAS Supervision	Level 1		12	31%	48	27%
-C VCI	Level 2		19	49%	97	54%
	Level 3		3	8%	27	15%
	Level 4		1	3%	3	2%
	Not Reported		4	10%	4	2%
rack 1 Special	Female		2	5%	10	6%
Population Type	Maximum Expiration	n	0	0%	0	0%
	Sex Offender		4	10%	9	5%
	Juvenile		0	0%	0	0%
	Severe Medical Needs/Impairments		0	0%	0	0%
	Persons with Ment	al Illness	1	3%	2	1%
	COMPAS Supervis	ion Level 1-3	28	72%	154	86%
	Not Reported		4	10%	4	2%
Case Conference	On Parole, Case Conference		16	41%	140	78%
	On Parole, No Cas	e Conference	18	46%	34	19%
	Not on Parole, Case Conference		0	0%	0	0%
	Not on Parole, No Case Conference		0	0%	0	0%
	Not Reported		5	13%	5	3%
Prior Arrests	Mean			3.6	5.	
	0		10	26%	33	18%
	1-2		10	31%	33	18%
	3-9		12	33%	76	42%
	10+			1		
Prior Folony Arroato	Mean		4	10%	38	21%
Prior Felony Arrests			-	.6	2.	
	0		16	41%	49	27%
	1-2		16	41%	65	36%
	3-9		6	15%	57	32%
	10+		1	3%	8	4%
Prior Felony	Mean		0	0.6	1.	
Convictions	0		24	62%	90	50%
	1-2		13	33%	64	36%
	3+		2	5%	25	14%
Prior Misdemeanor	Mean		1	.7	2.	9
Convictions	0		19	49%	53	30%
	1-2		9	23%	55	31%
	3+		11	28%	71	40%
rrest Category of	Felony	Violent Felony	22	58%	80	46%
lacement Offense		Drug Offense	7	18%	41	24%
		DWI	1	3%	8	5%
		Property	3	8%	17	10%
		Other Offense	5	13%	20	12%
	Felony Total		38	100%	166	96%
	Misdemeanor	Drug Offense	0	0%	3	2%
	wisdemeanor	DWI				
			0	0%	0	0%
		Property	0	0%	3	2%
		Other Offense	0	0%	1	1%
	Misdemeanor Tota		0	0%	7	4%

DCJS Office of Justice Research and Performance

Erie County CRTF

			Apr - J	un 2015	Total Admissions J	ul 2014 - Jun 20
			Count	Percent	Count	Percent
ССН	Total		134	100%	483	100%
	Not matched to CC	H	5	4%	5	1%
	Matched to CCH		129	96%	478	99%
Sex	Male		120	96%	431	91%
	Female		5	4%	41	9%
Age at admission	17 and younger		1	1%	1	0%
3	18 to 20		8	7%	26	6%
	21 to 24		25	20%	80	17%
	25 to 29		28	23%	119	25%
	30 to 39		33	27%	134	29%
	40 to 49		16	13%	61	13%
	50 and older		10	10%	49	10%
Race/Ethnicity	White		27	22%	114	24%
(abb/Eurnony	Black					
	Hispanic		87	70%	320	68%
	Other/Unknown		10	8%	38	8%
			1	1%	1	0%
COMPAS Supervision	Level 1		129	100%	293	61%
	Level 2		0	0%	102	21%
	Level 3		0	0%	61	13%
	Level 4		0	0%	22	5%
	Not Reported		0	0%	0	0%
Frack 1 Special	Female		5	4%	29	6%
Population Type	Maximum Expiration	n	0	0%	0	0%
	Sex Offender		0	0%	30	6%
	Juvenile		5	4%	31	6%
	Severe Medical Needs/Impairments		0	0%	47	10%
	Persons with Mental Illness		0	0%	1	0%
	COMPAS Supervis	ion Level 1-3	119	92%	340	71%
	Not Reported	Not Reported		0%	0	0%
Case Conference	On Parole, Case Conference		119	92%	438	92%
	On Parole, No Cas		9	7%	13	3%
	Not on Parole, Case Conference		1	1%	24	5%
	Not on Parole, No Case Conference		0	0%	3	1%
	Not Reported		0	0%	0	0%
Prior Arrests	Not Reported Mean			1.4	5.	
	0		35	27%	119	25%
	1-2					
	3-9		37	29%	105	22%
			36	28%	154	32%
<u></u>	10+		21	16%	100	21%
Prior Felony Arrests	Mean		2	2.2	2.	
	0		50	39%	163	34%
	1-2		37	29%	123	26%
	3-9		38	29%	161	34%
	10+		4	3%	31	6%
Prior Felony	Mean		0).7	0.	9
Convictions	0		76	59%	243	51%
	1-2		44	34%	189	40%
	3+		9	7%	46	10%
Prior Misdemeanor	Mean		1	1.9	2.	5
Convictions	0		60	47%	214	45%
	1-2		39	30%	125	26%
	3+		30	23%	139	29%
Arrest Category of	Felony	Violent Felony	81	63%	285	60%
PlacementOffense		Drug Offense	9	7%	62	13%
		DWI	2	2%	12	3%
		Property	12	9%	50	11%
		Other Offense	20	16%	59	12%
	Felony Total		124	96%	468	99%
	Misdemeanor	Drug Offense		-		
	Misdellication	Drug Oliense DWI	0	0%	0	0%
			0	0%	1	0%
		Property	1	1%	3	1%
		Other Offense	0	0%	1	0%
	Misdemeanor Tota	1	1	1%	5	1%

Kings County CRTF

			Apr - J	un 2015	Total Admissions J	ul 2014 - Jun 20
			Count	Percent	Count	Percent
ССН	Total		56	100%	270	100%
	Not matched to CC	Н	1	2%	3	1%
	Matched to CCH		55	98%	267	99%
Sex	Male		54	98%	260	98%
	Female		1	2%	6	2%
Age at admission	17 and younger		0	0%	0	0%
5	18 to 20		1	2%	20	8%
	21 to 24		11	20%	70	26%
	25 to 29		14	25%	61	23%
	30 to 39		14		74	23%
	40 to 49		9	35%	23	
	50 and older			16%		9%
Page/Ethnicity	White		1	2%	17	6%
Race/Ethnicity			0	0%	3	1%
	Black		46	84%	225	85%
	Hispanic		9	16%	36	14%
	Other/Unknown		0	0%	2	1%
COMPAS Supervision	Level 1		31	56%	145	54%
_evel	Level 2		7	13%	37	14%
	Level 3		17	31%	85	32%
	Level 4		0	0%	0	0%
	Not Reported		0	0%	0	0%
Frack 1 Special	Female		0	0%	0	0%
Population Type	Maximum Expiration	า	0	0%	0	0%
	Sex Offender		0	0%	0	0%
	Juvenile		0	0%	0	0%
	Severe Medical Needs/Impairments		0	0%	0	0%
	Persons with Mental Illness		0	0%	0	0%
	COMPAS Supervisi		55	100%	267	100%
	Not Reported		0		0	0%
Case Conference	On Parole, Case Conference		-	0%	-	
Jase Conterence	On Parole, No Case Conference		53	96%	265	99%
			2	4%	2	1%
	Not on Parole, Case Conference		0	0%	0	0%
	Not on Parole, No Case Conference		0	0%	0	0%
	Not Reported		0	0%	0	0%
Prior Arrests	Mean		4	1.3	3.	
	0		13	24%	85	32%
	1-2		20	36%	81	30%
	3-9	3-9		31%	77	29%
	10+		5	9%	24	9%
Prior Felony Arrests	Mean		2	2.5	2.	.3
	0		16	29%	100	37%
	1-2		20	36%	87	33%
	3-9		18	33%	70	26%
	10+		1	2%	10	4%
Prior Felony	Mean			1.0	1.	
Convictions	0		28	51%	140	52%
	1-2		22	40%	96	36%
	3+		5	9%	31	12%
Prior Misdemeanor	Mean			2.1	1.	
Convictions	0					
	-		31	56%	161	60%
	1-2		12	22%	51	19%
	3-		12	22%	55	21%
rroot Cotogon of	3+ Folopy	Violopt Falance			176	66%
	3+ Felony	Violent Felony	33	60%		
		Drug Offense	11	20%	50	19%
		Drug Offense DWI	11 0	20% 0%	50 1	0%
		Drug Offense DWI Property	11 0 3	20% 0% 5%	50 1 18	0% 7%
	Felony	Drug Offense DWI	11 0	20% 0%	50 1	0%
		Drug Offense DWI Property Other Offense	11 0 3	20% 0% 5%	50 1 18	0% 7%
	Felony	Drug Offense DWI Property	11 0 3 6	20% 0% 5% 11%	50 1 18 15	0% 7% 6%
	Felony Felony Total	Drug Offense DWI Property Other Offense	11 0 3 6 53	20% 0% 5% 11% 96%	50 1 18 15 260	0% 7% 6% 97%
	Felony Felony Total	Drug Offense DWI Property Other Offense Drug Offense	11 0 3 6 53 0	20% 0% 5% 11% 96% 0%	50 1 18 15 260 0	0% 7% 6% 97% 0%
Arrest Category of Placement Offense	Felony Felony Total	Drug Offense DWI Property Other Offense Drug Offense DWI	11 0 3 6 53 0 0	20% 0% 5% 11% 96% 0% 0%	50 1 18 15 260 0 0	0% 7% 6% 97% 0% 0%

DCJS Office of Justice Research and Performance

Manhattan County CRTF

			Apr - Jun 2015		Total Admissions Jul 2014 - Jun 20		
			Count	Percent	Count	Percent	
ССН	Total		54	100%	265	100%	
	Not matched to CC	;H	0	0%	5	2%	
	Matched to CCH		54	100%	260	98%	
Sex	Male		53	98%	252	97%	
	Female		1	2%	7	3%	
Age at admission	17 and younger		0	0%	2	1%	
go ar aannoolon	18 to 20		3	6%	25	10%	
	21 to 24		13	24%	66	26%	
	25 to 29		20		58	20%	
	30 to 39		12	37% 22%	58	22%	
	40 to 49				24	9%	
	50 and older		3	6%			
Race/Ethnicity	White		3	6%	25	10%	
Cace/Etrifficity			0	0%	2	1%	
	Black		41	76%	198	76%	
	Hispanic		13	24%	59	23%	
	Other/Unknown		0	0%	0	0%	
COMPAS Supervision	Level 1		30	56%	125	48%	
-6.491	Level 2		7	13%	45	17%	
	Level 3		16	30%	89	34%	
	Level 4		1	2%	1	0%	
	Not Reported		0	0%	0	0%	
Frack 1 Special	Female		2	4%	2	1%	
Population Type	Maximum Expiration	'n	1	2%	1	0%	
	Sex Offender		0	0%	0	0%	
	Juvenile		0	0%	0	0%	
	Severe Medical Ne	eds/Impairments	0	0%	1	0%	
	Persons with Mental Illness		0	0%	3	1%	
	COMPAS Supervis	ion Level 1-3	51	94%	253	97%	
	Not Reported		0	0%	0	0%	
Case Conference	On Parole, Case Conference		54	100%	254	98%	
	On Parole, No Cas		0	0%	6	2%	
	Not on Parole, Case Conference		0	0%	0	0%	
	Not on Parole, No Case Conference		0	0%	0	0%	
				-			
Prior Arrests	Not Reported		0	0%	0 5.	0%	
FIIOL AILES IS	Mean 0						
	-		18	33%	72	28%	
	1-2		8	15%	55	21%	
	3-9		20	37%	87	33%	
	10+		8	15%	46	18%	
Prior Felony Arrests	Mean			2.0	2.		
	0		19	35%	88	34%	
	1-2		17	31%	80	31%	
	3-9		16	30%	74	28%	
	10+		2	4%	18	7%	
Prior Felony	Mean		1	1.0	1.	3	
Convictions	0		25	46%	125	48%	
	1-2		22	41%	79	30%	
	3+		7	13%	56	22%	
Prior Misdemeanor	Mean			2.2	2.		
Convictions	0		32	59%	139	53%	
	1-2		6	11%	48	18%	
	3+		16	30%	73	28%	
Arrest Category of	Felony	Violent Felony	32	59%	147	57%	
Placement Offense		Drug Offense	14	26%	67	26%	
		DWI	0	0%	0	0%	
		Property	2	4%	14	5%	
		Other Offense	4				
	Felony Total	Outer Oliense		7%	24	9%	
	Misdemeanor	Drug Offense	52	96%	252	97%	
	wisuellieallul		0	0%	0	0%	
		DWI	0	0%	1	0%	
		Property	0	0%	0	0%	
		Other Offense	2	4%	5	2%	
	Misdemeanor Tota	1	2	4%	6	2%	

Monroe County CRTF

			Apr - Jun 2015		Total Admissions Jul 2014 - Jun 207		
			Count	Percent	Count	Percent	
ССН	Total		138	100%	533	100%	
0011	Not matched to CC	н	138	7%	16	3%	
	Matched to CCH						
Sex	Male		128	93%	517	97%	
Sex			123	96%	491	95%	
	Female		5	4%	26	5%	
Age at admission	17 and younger		0	0%	0	0%	
	18 to 20		1	1%	11	2%	
	21 to 24		22	17%	94	18%	
	25 to 29		34	27%	140	27%	
	30 to 39		36	28%	138	27%	
	40 to 49		21	16%	82	16%	
	50 and older		14	11%	51	10%	
Race/Ethnicity	White		18	14%	77	15%	
	Black		92	72%	381	74%	
	Hispanic		17	13%	53	10%	
	Other/Unknown		1	-	6	1%	
				1%			
COMPAS Supervision	Level 1		46	36%	178	34%	
	Level 2		32	25%	146	28%	
	Level 3		36	28%	149	29%	
	Level 4		14	11%	41	8%	
	Not Reported		0	0%	3	1%	
Track 1 Special	Female		5	4%	21	4%	
Population Type	Maximum Expiratio	า	0	0%	5	1%	
	SexOffender		2	2%	6	1%	
	Juvenile		0	0%	0	0%	
	Severe Medical Nee	ds/Impairments	3	2%	3	1%	
	Persons with Mental Illness			-			
			2 116	2%	7	1%	
		COMPAS Supervision Level 1-3		91%	475	92%	
	Not Reported		0	0%	0	0%	
Case Conference	On Parole, Case C		128	100%	509	98%	
	On Parole, No Cas	e Conference	0	0%	0	0%	
	Not on Parole, Case Conference		0	0%	1	0%	
	Not on Parole, No C	Case Conference	0	0%	7	1%	
	Not Reported		0	0%	0	0%	
Prior Arrests	Mean		5	5.3	5	.2	
	0		28	22%	113	22%	
	1-2		35	27%	134	26%	
	3-9		44	34%	182	35%	
	10+						
			21	16%	88	17%	
Prior Felony Arrests	Mean			2.6		.4	
	0		41	32%	165	32%	
	1-2		42	33%	170	33%	
	3-9		40	31%	167	32%	
	10+		5	4%	15	3%	
Prior Felony	Mean		1	1.0	0	.9	
Convictions	0		65	51%	265	51%	
	1-2		46	36%	195	38%	
	3+		17	13%	57	11%	
Prior Misdemeanor	Mean			2.5	2		
Convictions	0						
			50	39%	204	39%	
	1-2		46	36%	161	31%	
	3+		32	25%	152	29%	
Arrest Category of	Felony	Violent Felony	77	60%	309	60%	
Placement Offense		Drug Offense	20	16%	95	18%	
		DWI	5	4%	15	3%	
		Property	11	9%	49	9%	
		Other Offense	8	6%	37	7%	
	Felony Total		121	95%	505	98%	
	Misdemeanor	Drug Offense		-			
	in Suemeanor	DWI	0	0%	0	0%	
			1	1%	2	0%	
		Property	3	2%	4	1%	
		Other Offense	3	2%	5	1%	
	Misdemeanor Tota		7	5%	11	2%	

Nassau County CRTF

			Apr - J	un 2015	Total Admissions	lul 2014 - Jun 20
			Count	Percent	Count	Percent
ССН	Total		64	100%	237	100%
	Not matched to CC	н	0	0%	0	0%
	Matched to CCH		64	100%	237	100%
Sex	Male		60	97%	227	97%
	Female		2	3%	8	3%
Age at admission	17 and younger		0	0%	0	0%
5	18 to 20		0	0%	2	1%
	21 to 24		8	13%	39	17%
	25 to 29		12	19%	53	23%
	30 to 39		12	26%	61	25%
	40 to 49		13	21%	40	17%
	50 and older		13	21%	40	17%
Race/Ethnicity	White		7	11%	38	16%
(ace/Eunicity	Black					
	Hispanic		48	77%	173	74%
	Other/Unknown		1	2%	10	4%
			6	10%	14	6%
COMPAS Supervision	Level 1		22	34%	72	30%
	Level 2		12	19%	44	19%
	Level 3		28	44%	109	46%
	Level 4		2	3%	12	5%
	Not Reported		0	0%	0	0%
Frack 1 Special	Female		2	3%	6	3%
Population Type	Maximum Expiration		1	2%	1	0%
	SexOffender		0	0%	1	0%
	Juvenile		0	0%	0	0%
	Severe Medical Ne	eds/Impairments	0	0%	1	0%
	Persons with Menta	al Illness	0	0%	13	5%
	COMPAS Supervisi	on Level 1-3	61	95%	215	91%
	Not Reported		0	0%	0	0%
Case Conference	On Parole, Case C	onference	64	100%	233	98%
	On Parole, No Cas	e Conference	0	0%	4	2%
	Not on Parole, Cas		0	0%	0	0%
	Not on Parole, No 0		0	0%	0	0%
	Not Reported		0	0%	0	0%
Prior Arrests	Mean			3.2	6	
	0		6	9%	40	17%
	1-2		12	19%	46	19%
	3-9		26	41%	98	41%
	10+					
Prior Felony Arrests	Mean		20	31%	53	22%
Phor Felony Arrests	0			4.1 L 4.40/		.3
	-		9	14%	57	24%
	1-2		21	33%	73	31%
	3-9		26	41%	87	37%
	10+		8	13%	20	8%
Prior Felony	Mean		1	.7	1	.5
Convictions	0		23	36%	93	39%
	1-2		23	36%	82	35%
	3+		18	28%	62	26%
Prior Misdemeanor	Mean		4	1.6	3	.2
Convictions	0		10	16%	82	35%
Convioliono	1-2		25	39%	66	28%
			29	45%	89	38%
	3+			1		57%
Arrest Category of	3+ Felony	Violent Felony	36	56%	136	
Arrest Category of		Violent Felony Drug Offense	36 15	56% 23%	136 60	25%
Arrest Category of				23%		
Arrest Category of		Drug Offense DWI	15 0	23% 0%	60 1	25% 0%
Arrest Category of		Drug Offense DWI Property	15 0 7	23% 0% 11%	60 1 23	25% 0% 10%
Arrest Category of	Felony	Drug Offense DWI	15 0 7 3	23% 0% 11% 5%	60 1 23 14	25% 0% 10% 6%
Arrest Category of	Felony Felony Total	Drug Offense DWI Property Other Offense	15 0 7 3 61	23% 0% 11% 5% 95%	60 1 23 14 234	25% 0% 10% 6% 99%
Arrest Category of	Felony	Drug Offense DWI Property Other Offense Drug Offense	15 0 7 3 61 0	23% 0% 11% 5% 95% 0%	60 1 23 14 234 0	25% 0% 10% 6% 99% 0%
Arrest Category of	Felony Felony Total	Drug Offense DWI Property Other Offense Drug Offense DWI	15 0 7 3 61 0 0	23% 0% 11% 5% 95% 0% 0%	60 1 23 14 234 0 0	25% 0% 10% 6% 99% 0% 0%
Arrest Category of Placement Offense	Felony Felony Total	Drug Offense DWI Property Other Offense Drug Offense	15 0 7 3 61 0	23% 0% 11% 5% 95% 0%	60 1 23 14 234 0	25% 0% 10% 6% 99% 0%

Niagara County CRTF

			Apr - J	un 2015	Total Admissions J	ul 2014 - Jun 201
			Count	Percent	Count	Percent
ССН	Total		26	100%	133	100%
5011	Not matched to CC	:H	0	0%	133	100%
	Matched to CCH		26	100%	132	99%
Sex	Male		20	96%	132	99%
	Female		1	4%	120	8%
ge at admission	17 and younger		0	0%	1	1%
geataumssion	18 to 20					
	21 to 24		1 0	4% 0%	3 15	2% 11%
	21 to 24 25 to 29					
	30 to 39		3	12%	30	23%
	40 to 49		10	40%	49	37%
	40 10 49 50 and older		7	28%	22	17%
) / F 4h : - : 4 :			4	16%	11	8%
Race/Ethnicity	White		12	48%	55	42%
	Black		10	40%	59	45%
	Hispanic		0	0%	4	3%
	Other/Unknown		3	12%	13	10%
OMPAS Supervision	Level 1		8	31%	47	36%
	Level 2		11	42%	56	42%
	Level 3		6	23%	28	21%
	Level 4		1	4%	1	1%
	Not Reported		0	0%	0	0%
rack 1 Special	Female		1	4%	10	8%
opulation Type	Maximum Expiration		0	0%	1	1%
	Sex Offender		0	0%	0	0%
	Juvenile		0	0%	0	0%
	Severe Medical Ne		0	0%	0	0%
	Persons with Ment		1	4%	7	5%
	COMPAS Supervis	ion Level 1-3	24	92%	114	86%
	Not Reported		0	0%	0	0%
Case Conference	On Parole, Case C	onference	26	100%	131	99%
	On Parole, No Cas	e Conference	0	0%	0	0%
	Not on Parole, Cas	e Conference	0	0%	0	0%
	Not on Parole, No Case Conference		0	0%	1	1%
	Not Reported		0	0%	0	0%
Prior Arrests	Mean		7	7.0	5.	9
	0		2	8%	9	7%
	1-2		7	27%	43	33%
	3-9		9	35%	54	41%
	10+		8	31%	26	20%
Prior Felony Arrests	Mean		2	2.7	2.	6
	0		6	23%	31	23%
	1-2		9	35%	52	39%
	3-9		10	38%	45	34%
	10+		1	4%	4	3%
Prior Felony	Mean			0.6	0.	
Convictions	0		14	54%	75	57%
	1-2		12	46%	49	37%
	3+		0	0%	8	6%
rior Misdemeanor	Mean			3.9	3.	
Convictions	0		4	15%	38	29%
	1-2		10	38%	48	36%
	3+		10	46%	46	35%
rrest Category of	Felony	Violent Felony	12	46%	69	52%
lacement Offense	,	Drug Offense	5	19%	22	17%
		DWI	5 0		3	
		Property		0%		2%
		Other Offense	4	15%	17	13%
	Folony Total	Outer Ollense	1	4%	12	9%
	Felony Total	Drug 0#	22	85%	123	93%
	Misdemeanor	Drug Offense	0	0%	2	2%
		DWI	0	0%	0	0%
		Property	0	0%	0	0%
		Other Offense	3	12%	6	5%
	Misdemeanor Tota	1	3	12%	8	6%

DCJS Office of Justice Research and Performance

Oneida County CRTF

			Apr - J	un 2015	Total Admissions J	ul 2014 - Jun 20
			Count	Percent	Count	Percent
ССН	Total		29	100%	130	100%
	Not matched to CC	Н	1	3%	1	1%
	Matched to CCH		28	97%	129	99%
Sex	Male		26	93%	115	92%
	Female		20	7%	10	8%
Age at admission	17 and younger		0	0%	0	0%
age at admission	18 to 20		2	7%	6	5%
	21 to 24					
	21 to 24 25 to 29		3	11%	8	6%
			2	7%	18	14%
	30 to 39		12	43%	43	34%
	40 to 49		4	14%	31	25%
	50 and older		5	18%	19	15%
Race/Ethnicity	White		14	50%	66	53%
	Black		11	39%	52	42%
	Hispanic		2	7%	6	5%
	Other/Unknown		1	4%	1	1%
COMPAS Supervision	Level 1		16	57%	55	43%
evel	Level 2		3	11%	29	22%
	Level 3		8	29%	44	34%
	Level 4		1	4%	1	1%
	Not Reported		0	0%	0	0%
Frack 1 Special	Female		0	0%	6	5%
Population Type	Maximum Expiratio	n	0	0%	0	0%
	SexOffender		10	36%	33	26%
	Juvenile		0	0%	0	0%
	Severe Medical Ne	eds/Impairments	1	4%	3	2%
	Persons with Menta		0	0%	0	0%
	COMPAS Supervisi		17	61%	87	67%
	Not Reported		0	0%	0	0%
Case Conference	On Parole, Case C	onference	26	93%	119	92%
	On Parole, No Cas			7%	10	8%
	Not on Parole, Cas		2		0	
			0	0%		0%
	Not on Parole, No (Jase Conterence	0	0%	0	0%
Dui - u Auu 4-	Not Reported		0	0%	0	0%
Prior Arrests	Mean			5.1	5.	
	0		7	25%	26	20%
	1-2		6	21%	26	20%
	3-9		10	36%	53	41%
	10+		5	18%	24	19%
Prior Felony Arrests	Mean		2	2.1	2.	1
	0		9	32%	43	33%
	1-2		12	43%	44	34%
	3-9		6	21%	39	30%
	10+		1	4%	3	2%
Prior Felony	Mean		1	1.0	1.	1
Convictions	0		15	54%	57	44%
	1-2		8	29%	51	40%
	3+		5	18%	21	16%
Prior Misdemeanor	Mean			2.4	3.	
Convictions	0		14	50%	44	34%
	1-2		6	21%	36	28%
	3+		8	29%	49	38%
Arrest Category of	Felony	Violent Felony	16	57%	53	41%
Placement Offense	,	Drug Offense	4	14%	27	21%
		DWI	0	0%	3	21%
		Property			20	
		Other Offense	5	18%		16%
	Folon: T-t-!	Outer Offense	1	4%	18	14%
	Felony Total	Drug 0/	26	93%	121	94%
	Misdemeanor	Drug Offense	0	0%	1	1%
		DWI	1	4%	1	1%
		Property	0	0%	0	0%
		Other Offense	1	4%	2	2%

Onondaga County CRTF

			Apr - J	un 2015	Total Admissions J	ul 2014 - Jun 201
			Count	Percent	Count	Percent
ССН	Total		162	100%	367	100%
	Not matched to CC	н	2	1%	3	1%
	Matched to CCH		160	99%	364	99%
Sex	Male		150	96%	346	96%
	Female		6	4%	14	4%
Age at admission	17 and younger		0	0%	1	0%
.g	18 to 20		12	8%	44	12%
	21 to 24		26	17%	83	23%
	25 to 29		30	19%	81	23%
	30 to 39		51	33%	91	25%
	40 to 49		29	19%	46	13%
	50 and older		8	5%	14	4%
Race/Ethnicity	White		8 45	29%	92	26%
Vace/Eurneity						
	Black		90	58%	228	63%
	Hispanic Others # Justice areas		18	12%	33	9%
	Other/Unknown		3	2%	7	2%
COMPAS Supervision	Level 1		92	58%	216	59%
-0.001	Level 2		28	18%	104	29%
	Level 3		37	23%	40	11%
	Level 4		3	2%	4	1%
	Not Reported		0	0%	0	0%
Frack 1 Special	Female		6	4%	13	4%
Population Type	Maximum Expiration	n	0	0%	0	0%
	Sex Offender		17	11%	17	5%
	Juvenile		0	0%	5	1%
	Severe Medical Ne	eds/Impairments	4	3%	4	1%
	Persons with Ment	al Illness	23	14%	23	6%
	COMPAS Supervis	ion Level 1-3	110	69%	302	83%
	Not Reported		0	0%	0	0%
Case Conference	On Parole, Case C	onference	160	100%	364	100%
	On Parole, No Cas		0	0%	0	0%
	Not on Parole, Cas		0	0%	0	0%
	Not on Parole, No		0	0%	0	0%
	Not Reported		0	0%	0	0%
Prior Arrests	Mean			5.8	5.	
nor Arests				1		24%
	0		32	20%	86	
	1-2 3-9		36	23%	92	25%
			56	35%	118	32%
	10+		36	23%	68	19%
Prior Felony Arrests	Mean		3	3.1	2.	6
	0		49	31%	123	34%
	1-2		44	28%	113	31%
	3-9		57	36%	109	30%
	10+		10	6%	19	5%
Prior Felony	Mean		1	1.1	0.	9
Convictions	0		73	46%	203	56%
	1-2		62	39%	121	33%
	3+		25	16%	40	11%
Prior Misdemeanor	Mean			2.3	1.	
Convictions	0		64	40%	172	47%
	1-2		42	26%	98	27%
	3+		54	34%	94	26%
Arrest Category of	Felony	Violent Felony	74	46%	190	52%
Placement Offense		Drug Offense	45	28%	89	24%
		DWI	2	1%	5	1%
		Property	19	12%	37	10%
		Other Offense				
	Felony Total	Outer Ollettse	14	9%	34	9%
	-		154	96%	355	98%
	Misdemeanor	Drug Offense	0	0%	0	0%
		DWI	1	1%	1	0%
		Property	1	1%	2	1%
		Other Offense	0	0%	2	1%
	Misdemeanor Tota	d	2	1%	5	1%

Orange County CRTF

			Apr - J	un 2015	Total Admissions J	ul 2014 - Jun 20
			Count	Percent	Count	Percent
ССН	Total		50	100%	193	100%
	Not matched to CC	н	0	0%	0	0%
	Matched to CCH		50	100%	193	100%
Sex	Male		46	92%	172	91%
	Female		4	8%	18	9%
ge at admission	17 and younger		0	0%	0	0%
3	18 to 20		0	0%	4	2%
	21 to 24		9	18%	27	14%
	25 to 29		11	22%	41	22%
	30 to 39		15	31%	55	22 %
	40 to 49		9	18%	31	16%
	50 and older		5	10%	30	16%
Race/Ethnicity	White		20	40%	60	32%
(ace/Eurneity	Black					
	Black Hispanic		23	46%	99	52%
			7	14%	31	16%
	Other/Unknown		0	0%	0	0%
COMPAS Supervision	Level 1		15	30%	47	24%
-0.001	Level 2		23	46%	91	47%
	Level 3		11	22%	50	26%
	Level 4		1	2%	5	3%
	Not Reported		0	0%	0	0%
Frack 1 Special	Female		3	6%	16	8%
Population Type	Maximum Expiration		0	0%	0	0%
	SexOffender		0	0%	0	0%
	Juvenile		0	0%	0	0%
	Severe Medical Ne	eds/Impairments	1	2%	3	2%
	Persons with Ment	al Illness	16	32%	37	19%
	COMPAS Supervis	ion Level 1-3	30	60%	137	71%
	Not Reported		0	0%	0	0%
Case Conference	On Parole, Case C	onference	38	76%	141	73%
	On Parole, No Cas	e Conference	12	24%	52	27%
	Not on Parole, Cas	e Conference	0	0%	0	0%
	Not on Parole, No		0	0%	0	0%
	Not Reported		0	0%	0	0%
Prior Arrests	Mean			5.1	5.8	
	0		7	14%	28	15%
	0 1-2		9	18%	45	23%
	3-9		23	46%	83	43%
	10+		11	22%	37	19%
Prior Felony Arrests	Mean			2276	2.	
nor reiony Arests	0		1	T	ł	
	1-2		14	28%	49	25%
	3-9		17	34%	77	40%
			18	36%	61	32%
	10+		1	2%	6	3%
Prior Felony Convictions	Mean			1.0	0.9	
Jonvictions	0		24	48%	93	48%
	1-2		22	44%	78	40%
	3+		4	8%	22	11%
Prior Misdemeanor	Mean		2	2.9	2.9	9
Convictions	0		16	32%	68	35%
	1-2		18	36%	66	34%
	3+		16	32%	59	31%
rrest Category of	Felony	Violent Felony	18	36%	85	44%
Placement Offense		Drug Offense	12	24%	42	22%
		DWI	2	4%	5	3%
		Property	11	22%	36	19%
		Other Offense	6	12%	18	9%
	Felony Total		49	98%	186	96%
	Misdemeanor	Drug Offense	0	0%	0	0%
		DWI	1	2%	2	1%
		Property	0	0%	2	1%
		Other Offense	0	0%	0	0%
	Image: A set of the			570		0 /0

DCJS Office of Justice Research and Performance

Rensselaer County CRTF

			Apr - J	un 2015	Total Admissions	Jul 2014 - Jun 201
			Count	Percent	Count	Percent
ССН	Total		34	100%	100	100%
	Not matched to CC	Н	0	0%	1	1%
	Matched to CCH		34	100%	99	99%
Sex	Male		28	85%	85	88%
	Female		5	15%	12	12%
ge at admission	17 and younger		0	0%	0	0%
go ar aannooron	18 to 20		0	0%	2	2%
	21 to 24		2	6%	8	8%
	25 to 29		9	27%	16	17%
	30 to 39					
	40 to 49		8 9	24%	27 25	28%
	50 and older			27%		26%
Race/Ethnicity	White		5	15%	18	19%
Cace/Eurificity			14	42%	47	48%
	Black		15	45%	39	40%
	Hispanic		4	12%	11	11%
	Other/Unknown		0	0%	0	0%
COMPAS Supervision	Level 1		8	24%	33	33%
	Level 2		6	18%	28	28%
			13	38%	27	27%
	Level 4		7	21%	11	11%
	Not Reported		0	0%	0	0%
Frack 1 Special	Female		5	15%	11	11%
Population Type	Maximum Expiratio	'n	4	12%	4	4%
	Sex Offender		5	15%	21	21%
	Juvenile		0	0%	1	1%
	Severe Medical Ne	eds/Impairments	3	9%	4	4%
	Persons with Ment	al Illness	0	0%	1	1%
	COMPAS Supervis	ion Level 1-3	17	50%	57	58%
	Not Reported		0	0%	0	0%
Case Conference	On Parole, Case C	onference	30	88%	95	96%
	On Parole, No Cas	e Conference	0	0%	0	0%
	Not on Parole, Cas	e Conference	4	12%	4	4%
	Not on Parole, No	Case Conference	0	0%	0	0%
	Not Reported		0	0%	0	0%
Prior Arrests	Mean		-	6.9	-	.7
	0		5	15%	22	22%
	1-2		5	15%	14	14%
	3-9		16	47%	36	36%
	10+		8	24%	27	27%
Prior Felony Arrests	Mean			2.8		.3
nor relong record	0					27%
	1-2		6	18%	27	
	3-9		17	50%	27	27%
	3-9 10+		10	29%	38	38%
			1	3%	7	7%
Prior Felony Convictions	Mean			1.3		.3
Jonwellona	0		13	38%	44	44%
	1-2		16	47%	37	37%
	3+		5	15%	18	18%
Prior Misdemeanor	Mean		3	3.5	3	.8
Convictions	0		12	35%	34	34%
	1-2		11	32%	26	26%
	3+		11	32%	39	39%
Arrest Category of	Felony	Violent Felony	12	35%	38	38%
Placement Offense		Drug Offense	9	26%	29	29%
		DWI	2	6%	5	5%
		Property	4	12%	9	9%
		Other Offense	4	12%	14	14%
	Felony Total		31	91%	95	96%
	Misdemeanor	Drug Offense	0	0%	0	0%
		DWI	0	0%	0	0%
		Property	2	6%	2	2%
	1		<u> </u>	0 /0	<u> </u>	2 /0
		Other Offense	0	0%	0	0%

DCJS Office of Justice Research and Performance

Rockland County CRTF

			Apr - J	un 2015	Total Admissions	Jul 2014 - Jun 201
			Count	Percent	Count	Percent
ССН	Total		21	100%	80	100%
	Not matched to CC	Н	1	5%	1	1%
	Matched to CCH		20	95%	79	99%
Sex	Male		18	90%	68	91%
	Female		2	10%	7	9%
Age at admission	17 and younger		0	0%	0	0%
3	18 to 20		0	0%	2	3%
	21 to 24		4	20%	15	20%
	25 to 29		3	15%	12	16%
	30 to 39		4	20%	21	28%
	40 to 49		7	35%	14	19%
	50 and older		2	10%	11	15%
Race/Ethnicity	White		3	15%	15	20%
	Black		15	75%	46	61%
	Hispanic		2	10%	11	15%
	Other/Unknown		0	0%	3	4%
COMPAS Supervision	Level 1		8	40%	26	33%
Level	Level 2		8	40% 55%	46	58%
	Level 3				46 5	
	Level 4		0	0%	2	6% 3%
	Not Reported		0	5% 0%	0	3% 0%
Frack 1 Special	Female					
Population Type	Maximum Expiratio	n	2	10%	7	9%
	Maximum Expiration Sex Offender		0	0%	0	0%
	Juvenile		0	0%	0	0%
	Severe Medical Needs/Impairments		0	0%	0	0%
			0	0%	0	0%
	Persons with Menta		0	0%	0	0%
	COMPAS Supervisi	on Level 1-3	18	90%	72	91%
	Not Reported	,	0	0%	0	0%
Case Conference	On Parole, Case C		20	100%	79	100%
	On Parole, No Cas		0	0%	0	0%
	Not on Parole, Cas		0	0%	0	0%
	Not on Parole, No Case Conference		0	0%	0	0%
	Not Reported		0	0%	0	0%
Prior Arrests	Mean			5.6		5.3
	0		5	25%	20	25%
	1-2		5	25%	19	24%
	3-9		8	40%	28	35%
	10+		2	10%	12	15%
Prior Felony Arrests	Mean		2	2.5	2	2.6
	0		6	30%	26	33%
	1-2		8	40%	24	30%
	3-9		5	25%	26	33%
	10+		1	5%	3	4%
Prior Felony	Mean		1	1.2	1	.2
Convictions	0		8	40%	33	42%
	1-2		10	50%	34	43%
	3+		2	10%	12	15%
Prior Misdemeanor	Mean		2	2.5	2	2.2
Convictions	0		11	55%	36	46%
	1-2		6	30%	23	29%
	3+		3	15%	20	25%
rrest Category of	Felony	Violent Felony	10	50%	40	51%
Placement Offense		Drug Offense	3	15%	15	19%
		DWI	0	0%	1	1%
		Property	5	25%	12	15%
		Other Offense	1	5%	6	8%
	Felony Total	•	19	95%	74	94%
	Misdemeanor	Drug Offense	0	0%	0	0%
		DWI	0	0%	0	0%
		Property	1	5%	1	1%
		Flopeny				
		Other Offense	0	0%	0	0%

Schenectady County CRTF

			Apr - J	un 2015	Total Admissions J	ul 2014 - Jun 201
			Count	Percent	Count	Percent
ССН	Total		36	100%	147	100%
	Not matched to CC	н	1	3%	2	1%
	Matched to CCH		35	97%	145	99%
Sex	Male		28	80%	125	87%
	Female		7	20%	19	13%
ge at admission	17 and younger		0	0%	1	1%
.g	18 to 20		0	0%	8	6%
	21 to 24		9	26%	24	17%
	25 to 29		1	3%	24	19%
	30 to 39		11	31%	36	25%
	40 to 49		9	26%	29	23%
	50 and older		5			
Race/Ethnicity	White			14%	18	13%
Cace/Eurineity	Black		12	34%	46	32%
			16	46%	81	56%
	Hispanic Others/University		6	17%	13	9%
	Other/Unknown		1	3%	4	3%
COMPAS Supervision	Level 1		13	37%	60	41%
-0 401	Level 2		14	40%	52	36%
	Level 3		4	11%	17	12%
	Level 4		4	11%	12	8%
	Not Reported		0	0%	4	3%
rack 1 Special	Female		3	9%	13	9%
Population Type	Maximum Expiration		0	0%	2	1%
	SexOffender		8	23%	15	10%
	Juvenile		0	0%	0	0%
	Severe Medical Ne	eds/Impairments	1	3%	3	2%
	Persons with Menta	al Illness	0	0%	6	4%
	COMPAS Supervisi	on Level 1-3	23	66%	106	73%
	Not Reported		0	0%	0	0%
Case Conference	On Parole, Case C	onference	35	100%	129	89%
	On Parole, No Cas		0	0%	12	8%
	Not on Parole, Cas		0	0%	1	1%
	Not on Parole, No 0		0	0%	3	2%
	Not Reported		0	0%	0	0%
Prior Arrests	Mean			7.3	6	
	0		6	17%	25	17%
	1-2		5	14%	35	24%
	3-9		5 14			
	10+			40%	51	35%
Drian Falany Arreate			10	29%	34	23%
Prior Felony Arrests	Mean			3.6	3.	
	0		8	23%	37	26%
	1-2		10	29%	48	33%
	3-9		12	34%	49	34%
	10+		5	14%	11	8%
Prior Felony	Mean		-	1.6	1.	2
Convictions	0		10	29%	63	43%
	1-2		17	49%	57	39%
	3+		8	23%	25	17%
Prior Misdemeanor	Mean		:	3.9	3.	6
Convictions	0		9	26%	52	36%
	1-2		7	20%	30	21%
	3+		19	54%	63	43%
rrest Category of	Felony	Violent Felony	16	46%	67	46%
		Drug Offense	10	29%	38	26%
Placement Offense		DWI	2	6%	3	2%
Placement Offense			4	11%	21	14%
Placement Offense		Property			~ '	
Placement Offense		Property Other Offense		6%	13	
Placement Offense	Felony Total	Property Other Offense	2	6% 97%	13	9%
Placement Offense	Felony Total Misdemeanor	Other Offense	2 34	97%	142	98%
Placement Offense	Felony Total Misdemeanor	Other Offense Drug Offense	2 34 0	97% 0%	142 1	98% 1%
Placement Offense	-	Other Offense Drug Offense DWI	2 34 0 0	97% 0% 0%	142 1 0	98% 1% 0%
Placement Offense	-	Other Offense Drug Offense	2 34 0	97% 0%	142 1	98% 1%

Suffolk County CRTF

			Apr - J	un 2015	Total Admissions J	ul 2014 - Jun 20
			Count	Percent	Count	Percent
ССН	Total		95	100%	401	100%
	Not matched to CC	H	1	1%	5	1%
	Matched to CCH		94	99%	396	99%
Sex	Male		83	88%	396	89%
	Female		 11	12%	45	11%
Age at admission	17 and younger					
age at admission			0	0%	0	0%
	18 to 20		0	0%	4	1%
	21 to 24		13	14%	50	13%
	25 to 29		21	22%	83	21%
	30 to 39		31	33%	114	29%
	40 to 49		17	18%	87	22%
	50 and older		12	13%	55	14%
Race/Ethnicity	White		25	27%	137	35%
	Black		59	63%	211	53%
	Hispanic		9	10%	41	10%
	Other/Unknown		1	1%	6	2%
COMPAS Supervision	Level 1		32	34%	116	29%
Level	Level 2		15	16%	84	21%
	Level 3		35	37%	133	34%
	Level 4		12	13%	63	16%
	Not Reported					
Frack 1 Special	Female		0	0%	0	0%
Population Type		-	5	5%	31	8%
opulation Type	Maximum Expiration		0	0%	0	0%
	Sex Offender		0	0%	8	2%
	Juvenile		0	0%	1	0%
	Severe Medical Ne	•	5	5%	25	6%
	Persons with Menta	al Illness	2	2%	20	5%
	COMPAS Supervisi	on Level 1-3	82	87%	311	79%
	Not Reported		0	0%	0	0%
Case Conference	On Parole, Case C	onference	94	100%	395	100%
	On Parole, No Cas	e Conference	0	0%	1	0%
	Not on Parole, Cas	e Conference	0	0%	0	0%
	Not on Parole, No	Case Conference	0	0%	0	0%
	Not Reported		0	0%	0	0%
Prior Arrests	Mean			B.2	7.4	
	0			-		14%
	-		15	16%	57 74	
	1-2		16	17%		19%
	3-9		33	35%	159	40%
	10+		30	32%	106	27%
Prior Felony Arrests	Mean		:	3.8	3.	
	0		26	28%	92	23%
	1-2		25	27%	126	32%
	3-9		33	35%	148	37%
	10+		10	11%	30	8%
Prior Felony	Mean			1.5	1.4	4
Convictions	0		35	37%	147	37%
	1-2		37	39%	163	41%
	3+		22	23%	86	22%
Prior Misdemeanor	Mean			4.4	3.0	
Convictions	0					
-	0 1-2		37	39%	135	34%
			13	14%	98	25%
	3+		44	47%	163	41%
vrest Category of Placement Offense	Felony	Violent Felony	50	53%	205	52%
acement Onense		Drug Offense	26	28%	98	25%
		DWI	1	1%	4	1%
		Property	5	5%	44	11%
		Other Offense	9	10%	35	9%
	Felony Total	· ·	91	97%	386	97%
	Misdemeanor	Drug Offense	1	1%	1	0%
		DWI	1	1%	4	1%
		Property	0	0%	2	1%
		Other Offense	1	1%	2	1%
	Misdemeanor Tota					
	ivisuenteanor 10la		3	3%	9	2%

Ulster County CRTF

			Apr - J		Total Admissions J	
			Count	Percent	Count	Percent
ССН	Total		25	100%	97	100%
	Not matched to CC	ЭН	1	4%	2	2%
	Matched to CCH		24	96%	95	98%
Sex	Male		23	96%	85	89%
	Female		1	4%	10	11%
ge at admission	17 and younger		0	0%	0	0%
g	18 to 20		0	0%	1	1%
	21 to 24		1	4%	16	17%
	25 to 29		3	13%	14	15%
	30 to 39		11	46%	35	37%
	40 to 49		7	29%	17	18%
	50 and older		2	8%	17	13%
Race/Ethnicity	White					
Vace/Eurneity	Black		14	58%	59	62%
			10	42%	32	34%
	Hispanic Others # Justice areas		0	0%	3	3%
	Other/Unknown		0	0%	1	1%
COMPAS Supervision	Level 1		4	17%	34	36%
-0.001	Level 2		16	67%	44	46%
	Level 3		3	13%	16	17%
	Level 4		1	4%	1	1%
	Not Reported		0	0%	0	0%
Frack 1 Special	Female		2	8%	11	12%
Population Type	Maximum Expiration	n	0	0%	0	0%
	Sex Offender		0	0%	1	1%
	Juvenile		0	0%	0	0%
	Severe Medical Ne	eds/Impairments	0	0%	4	4%
	Persons with Ment	al Illness	1	4%	9	9%
	COMPAS Supervis	ion Level 1-3	21	88%	70	74%
	Not Reported		0	0%	0	0%
Case Conference	On Parole, Case C	onference	23	96%	94	99%
	On Parole, No Cas		0	0%	0	0%
	Not on Parole, Cas		0	0%	0	0%
	Not on Parole, No		-	-		
		Case Contenence	0	0%	0	0%
Prior Arrests	Not Reported		1	4%	1	1%
Phot Arrests	Mean		-	5.4	6.	
	0		3	13%	11	12%
	1-2		3	13%	14	15%
	3-9		13	54%	48	51%
	10+		5	21%	22	23%
Prior Felony Arrests	Mean		2	2.8	2.	7
	0		5	21%	22	23%
	1-2		8	33%	35	37%
	3-9		11	46%	36	38%
	10+		0	0%	2	2%
Prior Felony	Mean		(0.8	0.	8
Convictions	0		14	58%	53	56%
	1-2		6	25%	32	34%
	3+		4	17%	10	11%
Prior Misdemeanor	Mean			2.3	3.	
Convictions	0		9	38%	30	32%
	1-2		6	25%	30	32%
	3+		9	38%	35	37%
Arrest Category of	Felony	Violent Felony	5	21%	33	35%
Placement Offense	,	Drug Offense	11	46%	33	33%
		DWI				
		Property	1	4%	6	6%
			3	13%	15	16%
	Falanu T. A. I	Other Offense	3	13%	7	7%
	Felony Total	D C "	23	96%	92	97%
	Misdemeanor	Drug Offense	0	0%	0	0%
		DWI	0	0%	0	0%
		Property	0	0%	1	1%
		Other Offense	1	4%	2	2%
	Misdemeanor Tota	<u></u>	1	4%	3	3%

Westchester County CRTF

			Apr - J	un 2015	Total Admissions	<u>Jul 2014 - Jun 20</u>
			Count	Percent	Count	Percent
ССН	Total		60	100%	178	100%
	Not matched to CC	H	3	5%	3	2%
	Matched to CCH		57	95%	175	98%
Sex	Male		54	95%	163	94%
	Female		3	5%	11	6%
ge at admission	17 and younger		0	0%	0	0%
go at a a mooren	18 to 20		1	2%	6	3%
	21 to 24		18	32%	34	20%
	25 to 29		16	28%	42	20%
	30 to 39		10	18%	42	24%
	40 to 49		6	11%	22	13%
	50 and older		6		22	
Race/Ethnicity	White			11%		14%
(doo/Euniony	Black		5	9%	18	10%
			40	70%	118	68%
	Hispanic		11	19%	34	20%
	Other/Unknown		1	2%	4	2%
COMPAS Supervision	Level 1		23	40%	48	27%
-6 461	Level 2		33	58%	124	71%
	Level 3		1	2%	3	2%
	Level 4		0	0%	0	0%
	Not Reported		0	0%	0	0%
Frack 1 Special	Female		3	5%	10	6%
Population Type	Maximum Expiration		0	0%	0	0%
	SexOffender		0	0%	0	0%
	Juvenile		0	0%	0	0%
	Severe Medical Ne	eds/Impairments	0	0%	21	12%
	Persons with Ment	al Illness	0	0%	22	13%
	COMPAS Supervis	ion Level 1-3	54	95%	122	70%
	Not Reported		0	0%	0	0%
Case Conference	On Parole, Case C	onference	57	100%	175	100%
	On Parole, No Cas		0	0%	0	0%
	Not on Parole, Cas		0	-	0	
	Not on Parole, No Case Conference		-	0%	-	0%
			0	0%	0	0%
Prior Arrests	Not Reported		0	0%	0	0%
Phot Arrests	Mean			5.4		5.2
	0		9	16%	34	19%
	1-2		18	32%	42	24%
	3-9		19	33%	58	33%
	10+		11	19%	41	23%
Prior Felony Arrests	Mean		3	3.0	3	3.3
	0		16	28%	51	29%
	1-2		21	37%	51	29%
	3-9		17	30%	58	33%
	10+		3	5%	15	9%
Prior Felony	Mean		1	1.3	1	.3
Convictions	0		28	49%	83	47%
	1-2		18	32%	59	34%
	3+		11	19%	33	19%
Prior Misdemeanor	Mean			2.6		3.0
Convictions	0		25	44%	72	41%
	1-2		17	30%	44	25%
	3+		15	26%	59	34%
Arrest Category of	Felony	Violent Felony	34	60%	108	62%
Placement Offense		Drug Offense	12	21%	34	19%
		DWI	0	-	1	1%
		Property		0%		
		Other Offense	6	11%	16	9%
	Folony T-t-l	Outer Oliense	3	5%	11	6%
	Felony Total		55	96%	170	97%
	Misdemeanor	Drug Offense	0	0%	0	0%
		DWI	0	0%	0	0%
		Property	2	4%	3	2%
		Other Offense	0	0%	1	1%
	Misdemeanor Tota	I	2	4%	4	2%

Table 4. Program Outcomes, by Program

Albany CRTF

				Quarter and Y	ear of Outcon	ne	
		A	pr - Jun 201			rges Jul 2014 -	Jun 2015
		Count	Percent	Median Days in Program	Count	Percent	Median Days in Program
Total Discharge	28	59	100%	90	253	100%	9
Program	Successful	39	66%	90	187	74%	9
Outcome	Transferred to non - CRTF area	0	0%		1	0%	4
	Transferred to other CRTF area	1	2%	57	5	2%	5
	Administrative Discharge	1	2%	42	1	0%	4
	Unsuccessful	18	31%	49	59	23%	4
	Not Reported	0	0%		0	0%	
Reason for	New Arrest	3	17%		10	17%	
Unsuccessful	Parole Violation	14	78%		46	78%	
Discharge	Program Expulsion	0	0%		0	0%	
	Voluntary Withdrawal	1	6%		3	5%	
	Not Reported	0	0%		0	0%	
Housing	No Need	0	0%		0	0%	
Placement	Halfway House	2	3%		2	1%	
	Residential Treatment Program	0	0%			0%	
	Parole Residential Stabilization Program	4	7%		32	13%	
	Parole Community Based Residential Program		0%		1	0%	
	Shelter - Housing Only	5	0 % 8%		19	8%	
		3	5%		19	6%	
	Shelter - Ancillary Services	-				0% 3%	
	Hotel/Motel Private Residence	0 45	0%		8 175		
		76%			69%		
	Not Reported	0			0	0%	
Status N	Unemployable	15	25%		36	14%	
	Not Employed	20	34%		119	47%	
	Employed Part - Time	16	27%		48	19%	
	Employed Full - Time	8	14%		50	20%	
	Not Reported	0	0%		0	0%	
Employment	Not Referred, No Need Identified	19	32%		69	27%	
Services	Not Referred, No Appropriate Program	0	0%		0	0%	
	Not Referred, Other Reason	31	53%		136	54%	
	Referred, On Waiting List	0	0%		1	0%	
	Referred, Participant Declined Services	0	0%		2	1%	
	Referred, Participant Deemed Ineligible	0	0%		0	0%	
	Referred, Other Non-Admission Reason	0	0%		2	1%	
	Referred, Currently Engaged	4	7%		25	10%	
	Referred, Discharged, Did Not Complete	4	7%		9	4%	
	Referred, Discharged, Successful Completion	1	2%		9	4%	
	Not Reported	0	0%		0	0%	
Cognitive	Not Referred, No Need Identified	59	100%		251	99%	
Behavioral	Not Referred, No Appropriate Program	0	0%		0	0%	
nterventions	Not Referred, Other Reason	0	0%		2	1%	
	Referred, On Waiting List	0	0%		0	0%	
	Referred, Participant Declined Services	0	0%		0	0%	
	Referred, Participant Deemed Ineligible	0	0%		0	0%	
	Referred, Other Non-Admission Reason	0	0%		0	0%	
	Referred, Currently Engaged	0	0%		0	0%	
	Referred, Discharged, Did Not Complete	0	0%		0	0%	
	Referred, Discharged, Successful Completion	0	0%		0	0%	
	Not Reported	0	0%		0	0%	

Bronx CRTF

				Quarter and	Year of Outcon	ne	
		A	pr - Jun 201	5	Total Discha	rges Jul 2014 -	Jun 2015
		Count	Percent	Median Days in Program	Count	Percent	Median Days in Program
Total Discharge	es	26	100%	90	147	100%	90
Program	Successful	21	81%	90	123	84%	90
Outcome	Transferred to non - CRTF area	0	0%		0	0%	
	Transferred to other CRTF area	0	0%		0	0%	
	Administrative Discharge	0	0%		0	0%	
	Unsuccessful	5	19%	35	24	16%	35
	Not Reported	0	0%		0	0%	
Reason for	New Arrest	0	0%		0	0%	
Unsuccessful	Parole Violation	5	100%		24	100%	
Discharge	Program Expulsion	0	0%		0	0%	
	Voluntary Withdrawal	0	0%		0	0%	
	Not Reported	0	0%		0	0%	
Housing	No Need	15	58%		83	56%	
Placement	Halfway House	0	0%		0	0%	
	Residential Treatment Program	2	8%		4	3%	
	Parole Residential Stabilization Program	7	27%		45	31%	
	Parole Community Based Residential Program	0	0%		0	0%	
	Shelter - Housing Only	1	4%		5	3%	
	Shelter - Ancillary Services	0	0%		0	0%	
	Hotel/Motel	0	0%		0	0%	
	Private Residence	1	4%		10	7%	
	Not Reported	0	0%		0	0%	
Employment	Unemployable	4	15%		17	12%	
Status	Not Employed	16	62%		81	55%	
	Employed Part - Time	4	15%		32	22%	
	Employed Full - Time	2	8%		17	12%	
	Not Reported	0	0%		0	0%	
Employment	Not Referred, No Need Identified	4	15%		20	14%	
Services	Not Referred, No Appropriate Program	4	0%		20	0%	
00111000	Not Referred, Other Reason	-			81	55%	
	Referred, On Waiting List	12	46%		0	55% 0%	
		-			14		
	Referred, Participant Declined Services	5	19%			10%	
	Referred, Participant Deemed Ineligible	0	0%		0	0%	
	Referred, Other Non-Admission Reason	0	0%		0	0%	
	Referred, Currently Engaged	5	19%		32	22%	
	Referred, Discharged, Did Not Complete	0	0%		0	0%	
	Referred, Discharged, Successful Completion	0	0%		0		
	Not Reported	0	0%		0		
Cognitive	Not Referred, No Need Identified	26	100%		147	100%	
Behavioral Interventions	Not Referred, No Appropriate Program	0	0%		0	0%	
	Not Referred, Other Reason	0	0%		0	0%	
	Referred, On Waiting List	0	0%		0		
	Referred, Participant Declined Services	0	0%		0		
	Referred, Participant Deemed Ineligible	0	0%		0		
	Referred, Other Non-Admission Reason	0	0%		0		
	Referred, Currently Engaged	0	0%		0	0%	
	Referred, Discharged, Did Not Complete	0	0%		0	0%	
	Referred, Discharged, Successful Completion	0	0%		0	0%	
	Not Reported	0	0%		0	0%	

Broome CRTF

				Quarter and	Year of Outcon	ne	
		А	pr - Jun 201	5	Total Discha	rges Jul 2014 ·	Jun 2015
		Count	Percent	Median Days in Program	Count	Percent	Median Days in Program
Total Discharge	25	39	100%	90	155	100%	91
Program	Successful	35	90%	90	132	85%	92
Outcome	Transferred to non - CRTF area	0	0%		0	0%	
	Transferred to other CRTF area	0	0%		0	0%	
	Administrative Discharge	0	0%		0	0%	
	Unsuccessful	4	10%	33	23	15%	48
	Not Reported	0	0%		0	0%	
Reason for	New Arrest	0	0%		1	4%	
Unsuccessful	Parole Violation	4	100%		17	74%	
Discharge	Program Expulsion	0	0%		0	0%	
	Voluntary Withdrawal	0	0%		5	22%	
	Not Reported	0	0%		0	0%	
Housing	No Need	15	38%		22	14%	
Placement	Halfway House	0	0%		3	2%	
	Residential Treatment Program	1	3%		3	2%	
	Parole Residential Stabilization Program	1	3%		2	1%	
	Parole Community Based Residential Program	0	0%		4	3%	
	Shelter - Housing Only	2	5%		5	3%	
	Shelter - Ancillary Services	1	3%		6	4%	
	Hotel/Motel	1	3%		3	2%	
	Private Residence	18	46%		107	69%	
	Not Reported	0	-0%		0	0%	
Employment	Unemployable	1	3%		2	1%	
Status	Not Employed	19	49%		92	59%	
	Employed Part - Time	13	31%		32	25%	
	Employed Full - Time	7	18%		23	15%	
	Not Reported	0	0%		23	0%	
Employment	Not Referred, No Need Identified	20	0% 51%		53	34%	
Services	Not Referred, No Appropriate Program	1	3%		14		
•••••••	Not Referred, Other Reason	5	3 <i>%</i> 13%		14	9% 9%	
	Referred, On Waiting List	0			5	3%	
		-	0%		5	5%	
	Referred, Participant Declined Services	2	5%				
	Referred, Participant Deemed Ineligible	0	0%		2	1%	
	Referred, Other Non-Admission Reason	0	0%		4	3%	
	Referred, Currently Engaged	8	21%		34	22%	
	Referred, Discharged, Did Not Complete	0	0%		5	3%	
	Referred, Discharged, Successful Completion	3	8%		17	11%	
a 111	Not Reported	0	0%		0	0%	
Cognitive Behavioral	Not Referred, No Need Identified	4	10%		4	3%	
Interventions	Not Referred, No Appropriate Program	0	0%		0	0%	
	Not Referred, Other Reason	0	0%		1	1%	
	Referred, On Waiting List	0	0%		1	1%	
	Referred, Participant Declined Services	3	8%		12	8%	
	Referred, Participant Deemed Ineligible	0	0%		0	0%	
	Referred, Other Non-Admission Reason	0	0%		1	1%	
	Referred, Currently Engaged	6	15%		44	28%	
	Referred, Discharged, Did Not Complete	3	8%		11	7%	
	Referred, Discharged, Successful Completion	23	59%		81	52%	
	Not Reported	0	0%		0	0%	

Dutchess CRTF

				Quarter and	Year of Outcon	ne	
		Α	pr - Jun 201	5	Total Discha	rges Jul 2014 -	Jun 2015
		Count	Percent	Median Days in Program	Count	Percent	Median Days in Program
Total Discharge	25	56	100%	107	172	100%	11
Program	Successful	36	64%	111	114	66%	11
Outcome	Transferred to non - CRTF area	0	0%		3	2%	6
	Transferred to other CRTF area	0	0%		0	0%	
	Administrative Discharge	0	0%		0	0%	
	Unsuccessful	20	36%	71	55	32%	6
	Not Reported	0	0%		0	0%	
Reason for	New Arrest	12	60%		35	64%	
Unsuccessful	Parole Violation	8	40%		18	33%	
Discharge	Program Expulsion	0	0%		0	0%	
	Voluntary Withdrawal	0	0%		1	2%	
	Not Reported	0	0%		1	2%	
Housing	No Need	0	0%		21	12%	
Placement	Halfway House	0	0%		0	0%	
	Residential Treatment Program	0	0%		0	0%	
	Parole Residential Stabilization Program	0	0%		0	0%	
	Parole Community Based Residential Program	0	0%		0	0%	
	Shelter - Housing Only	22	39%		54	31%	
		0	39% 0%		0	0%	
	Shelter - Ancillary Services Hotel/Motel					0%	
		0	0%		0		
	Private Residence	34	61%		97	56%	
	Not Reported	0	0%		0	0%	
Employment	Unemployable	0	0%		2	1%	
Status	Not Employed	46	82%		141	82%	
	Employed Part - Time	5	9%		16	9%	
	Employed Full - Time	5	9%		11	6%	
	Not Reported	0	0%		2	1%	
Employment	Not Referred, No Need Identified	22	39%		51	30%	
Services	Not Referred, No Appropriate Program	0	0%		1	1%	
	Not Referred, Other Reason	0	0%		4	2%	
	Referred, On Waiting List	0	0%		0	0%	
	Referred, Participant Declined Services	0	0%		6	3%	
	Referred, Participant Deemed Ineligible	1	2%		1	1%	
	Referred, Other Non-Admission Reason	0	0%		0	0%	
	Referred, Currently Engaged	0	0%		6	3%	
	Referred, Discharged, Did Not Complete	5	9%		26	15%	
	Referred, Discharged, Successful Completion	28	50%		77	45%	
	Not Reported	0	0%		0	0%	
Cognitive	Not Referred, No Need Identified	2	4%		12	7%	
Behavioral	Not Referred, No Appropriate Program	0	0%		0	0%	
Interventions	Not Referred, Other Reason	0	0%		1	1%	
	Referred, On Waiting List	0	0%		0	0%	
	Referred, Participant Declined Services	0	0%		2	1%	
	Referred, Participant Deemed Ineligible	0	0%		0	0%	
	Referred, Other Non-Admission Reason	0	0%		1	1%	
	Referred, Currently Engaged	0	0%		0	0%	
	Referred, Discharged, Did Not Complete	7	13%		20	12%	
	Referred, Discharged, Successful Completion	47	84%		136	79%	
	Not Reported	47	0%		0	79% 0%	

				Quarter and	Year of Outcon	ne	
		A	pr - Jun 201			rges Jul 2014 ·	Jun 2015
		Count	Percent	Median Days in Program	Count	Percent	Median Days in Program
Total Discharge	es	114	100%	90	451	100%	9
Program	Successful	87	76%	90	333	74%	9
Outcome	Transferred to non - CRTF area	0	0%		2	0%	3
	Transferred to other CRTF area	1	1%	24	1	0%	24
	Administrative Discharge	0	0%		1	0%	2
	Unsuccessful	26	23%	61	113	25%	5
	Not Reported	0	0%		1	0%	9
Reason for	New Arrest	4	15%		24	21%	
Unsuccessful	Parole Violation	0	0%		37	33%	
Discharge	Program Expulsion	0	0%		0	0%	
	Voluntary Withdrawal	22	85%		52	46%	
	Not Reported	0	0%		0	0%	
Housing	No Need	46	40%		190	42%	
Placement	Halfway House	0	0%		2	0%	
	Residential Treatment Program	0	0%		1	0%	
	Parole Residential Stabilization Program	14	12%		45	10%	
	Parole Community Based Residential Program	6	5%		30	7%	
	Shelter - Housing Only	3	3%		9	2%	
	Shelter - Ancillary Services	0	0%		6	1%	
	Hotel/Motel	0	0%		0	0%	
	Private Residence	45	39%		167	37%	
	Not Reported		0%		107	0%	
Employment	Unemployable	14	12%		60	13%	
Status	Not Employed	52	46%		268	59%	
	Employed Part - Time	25	40%		63	14%	
	Employed Full - Time	23	22 /8		59	14%	
	Not Reported	23	20%		1	0%	
Employment	Not Referred, No Need Identified	14	0% 12%		56	12%	
Employment Services		0					
	Not Referred, No Appropriate Program Not Referred, Other Reason	-	0% 12%		4 63	1% 14%	
		14					
	Referred, On Waiting List	2	2%		29	6%	
	Referred, Participant Declined Services	8	7%		40	9%	
	Referred, Participant Deemed Ineligible	0	0%		5	1%	
	Referred, Other Non-Admission Reason	48	42%		168	37%	
	Referred, Currently Engaged	26	23%		75	17%	
	Referred, Discharged, Did Not Complete	2	2%		9	2%	
	Referred, Discharged, Successful Completion	0	0%		1	0%	
	Not Reported	0	0%		1	0%	
Cognitive	Not Referred, No Need Identified	106	93%		317	70%	
Behavioral Interventions	Not Referred, No Appropriate Program	1	1%		2	0%	
	Not Referred, Other Reason	0	0%		44	10%	
	Referred, On Waiting List	1	1%		8	2%	
	Referred, Participant Declined Services	1	1%		15	3%	
	Referred, Participant Deemed Ineligible	0	0%		1	0%	
	Referred, Other Non-Admission Reason	2	2%		24	5%	
	Referred, Currently Engaged	2	2%		33	7%	
	Referred, Discharged, Did Not Complete	1	1%		6	1%	
	Referred, Discharged, Successful Completion	0	0%		0	0%	
	Not Reported	0	0%		1	0%	

				Quarter and	Year of Outcon	ne	
		A	pr - Jun 201		Total Discha	rges Jul 2014 -	
		Count	Percent	Median Days in Program	Count	Percent	Median Days in Program
Total Discharge	25	71	100%	61	288	100%	90
Program	Successful	40	56%	90	226	78%	90
Outcome	Transferred to non - CRTF area	1	1%	90	1	0%	90
	Transferred to other CRTF area	0	0%		0	0%	
	Administrative Discharge	0	0%		0	0%	
	Unsuccessful	30	42%	45	61	21%	45
	Not Reported	0	0%		0	0%	
Reason for	New Arrest	0	0%		0	0%	
Unsuccessful	Parole Violation	0	0%		7	11%	
Discharge	Program Expulsion	30	100%		48	79%	
	Voluntary Withdrawal	0	0%		6	10%	
	Not Reported	0	0%		0	0%	
Housing	No Need	71	100%		281	98%	
Placement	Halfway House	0	0%		2	1%	
	Residential Treatment Program	0	0%		0	0%	
	Parole Residential Stabilization Program	0	0%		0		
	Parole Community Based Residential Program	0	0%		0	0%	
	Shelter - Housing Only	0	0%		0	0%	
	Shelter - Ancillary Services	0	0%		3		
	Hotel/Motel	0	0%		0		
	Private Residence	0	0%		2		
	Not Reported	0	0%		0		
Employment	Unemployable	12	17%		13		
Status	Not Employed	47	66%		161		
	Employed Part - Time	2	3%		34		
	Employed Full - Time	10	14%		80		
	Not Reported	0	0%		00		
Employment	Not Referred, No Need Identified	0	0%		8		
Employment Services		0			° 0		
Cervices	Not Referred, No Appropriate Program Not Referred. Other Reason	-	0%		15		
		8	11%			0% 98% 1% 0% 0%	
	Referred, On Waiting List	0	0%		0		
	Referred, Participant Declined Services	58	82%		230		
	Referred, Participant Deemed Ineligible	0	0%		0		
	Referred, Other Non-Admission Reason	0	0%		0		
	Referred, Currently Engaged	5			35		
	Referred, Discharged, Did Not Complete	0	0%		0		
	Referred, Discharged, Successful Completion	0	0%		0		
	Not Reported	0	0%		0		
Cognitive	Not Referred, No Need Identified	0	0%		6		
Behavioral Interventions	Not Referred, No Appropriate Program	0	0%		0		
	Not Referred, Other Reason	6	8%		6	2%	
	Referred, On Waiting List	0	0%		0	0%	
	Referred, Participant Declined Services	54	76%		112	39%	
	Referred, Participant Deemed Ineligible	0	0%		0	0%	
	Referred, Other Non-Admission Reason	0	0%		0	0%	
	Referred, Currently Engaged	11	15%		106	37%	
	Referred, Discharged, Did Not Complete	0	0%		55	19%	
	Referred, Discharged, Successful Completion	0	0%		3	1%	
	Not Reported	0	0%		0	0%	

Manhattan CRTF

				Quarter and `	Year of Outcon	ne	
		А	pr - Jun 201	5	Total Discha	rges Jul 2014 ·	Jun 2015
		Count	Percent	Median Days in Program	Count	Percent	Median Days in Program
Total Discharge	98	72	100%	90	292	100%	90
Program	Successful	63	88%	90	240	82%	9′
Outcome	Transferred to non - CRTF area	2	3%	59	19	7%	9
	Transferred to other CRTF area	0	0%		1	0%	90
	Administrative Discharge	0	0%		2	1%	9
	Unsuccessful	7	10%	63	30	10%	6
	Not Reported	0	0%		0	0%	
Reason for	New Arrest	0	0%		6	20%	
Unsuccessful	Parole Violation	1	14%		9	30%	
Discharge	Program Expulsion	0	0%		0	0%	
	Voluntary Withdrawal	6	86%		15	50%	
	Not Reported	0	0%		0	0%	
Housing	No Need	62	86%		215	74%	
Placement	Halfway House	0	0%		10	3%	
	Residential Treatment Program	2	3%		13	4%	
	Parole Residential Stabilization Program	0	0%		2	1%	
	Parole Community Based Residential Program	1	1%		4	1%	
	Shelter - Housing Only	2	3%		10	3%	
	Shelter - Ancillary Services	2	3%		5	2%	
	Hotel/Motel	0	0%		2	1%	
	Private Residence	3	4%		31	1%	
	Not Reported	0	4%		0	0%	
Employment	•	1	1%		13	4%	
Employment Status	Unemployable				13		
olalus	Not Employed	46	64%			60%	
	Employed Part - Time	8	11%		40	14%	
	Employed Full - Time	17	24%		65	22%	
	Not Reported	0	0%		0	0%	
Employment Services	Not Referred, No Need Identified	16	22%		42	14%	
Services	Not Referred, No Appropriate Program	0	0%		1	0%	
	Not Referred, Other Reason	11	15%		44	15%	
	Referred, On Waiting List	2	3%		4	1%	
	Referred, Participant Declined Services	23	32%		84	29%	
	Referred, Participant Deemed Ineligible	0	0%		1	0%	
	Referred, Other Non-Admission Reason	3	4%		10	3%	
	Referred, Currently Engaged	16	22%		89	30%	
	Referred, Discharged, Did Not Complete	1	1%		14	5%	
	Referred, Discharged, Successful Completion	0	0%		3	1%	
	Not Reported	0	0%		0	0%	
Cognitive	Not Referred, No Need Identified	21	29%		119	41%	
Behavioral	Not Referred, No Appropriate Program	1	1%		2	1%	
Interventions	Not Referred, Other Reason	1	1%		10	3%	
	Referred, On Waiting List	2	3%		6	2%	
	Referred, Participant Declined Services	1	1%		5	2%	
	Referred, Participant Deemed Ineligible	0	0%		0	0%	
	Referred, Other Non-Admission Reason	1	1%		4	1%	
	Referred, Currently Engaged	32	44%		109	37%	
	Referred, Discharged, Did Not Complete	3	4%		17	6%	
	Referred, Discharged, Successful Completion	10	14%		20	7%	
	Not Reported	0	0%		0	0%	

Monroe CRTF

				Quarter and `	Year of Outcom	ne	
		А	pr - Jun 201	5	Total Discha	rges Jul 2014 ·	Jun 2015
		Count	Percent	Median Days in Program	Count	Percent	Median Days in Program
Total Discharge	98	139	100%	89	430	100%	89
Program	Successful	107	77%	89	344	80%	89
Outcome	Transferred to non - CRTF area	0	0%		0	0%	
	Transferred to other CRTF area	0	0%		0	0%	
	Administrative Discharge	8	6%	52	18	4%	4
	Unsuccessful	24	17%	46	68	16%	6
	Not Reported	0	0%		0	0%	
Reason for	New Arrest	2	8%		6	9%	
Unsuccessful	Parole Violation	17	71%		41	60%	
Discharge	Program Expulsion	2	8%		3	4%	
	Voluntary Withdrawal	3	13%		18	26%	
	Not Reported	0	0%		0	0%	
Housing	No Need	4	3%		19	4%	
Placement	Halfway House	5	4%		21	5%	
	Residential Treatment Program	0	0%		1	0%	
	Parole Residential Stabilization Program	6	4%		14	3%	
	Parole Community Based Residential Program	1	1%		5	1%	
	Shelter - Housing Only	8	6%		26	6%	
	Shelter - Ancillary Services	3	2%		13	3%	
	Hotel/Motel	0	0%		0	0%	
	Private Residence	112	81%		331	77%	
	Not Reported	0	0%		0	0%	
Employment	Unemployable	16	12%		60	14%	
Status	Not Employed	94	68%		260	60%	
	Employed Part - Time	14	10%		48	11%	
	Employed Full - Time	14	10%		40 62	14%	
	Not Reported	0	0%		02	0%	
Employment	Not Referred, No Need Identified	14	10%		47	11%	
Employment Services			10%		47	11%	
00110000	Not Referred, No Appropriate Program Not Referred, Other Reason	2 50	36%		4	31%	
					-		
	Referred, On Waiting List Referred, Participant Declined Services	23	17%		65	15%	
		1	1%		4	1%	
	Referred, Participant Deemed Ineligible	1	1%		3	1%	
	Referred, Other Non-Admission Reason	6	4%		24	6%	
	Referred, Currently Engaged	42	30%		150		
	Referred, Discharged, Did Not Complete	0	0%		1	0%	
	Referred, Discharged, Successful Completion	0	0%		0	0%	
0 111	Not Reported	0	0%		0	0%	
Cognitive Behavioral	Not Referred, No Need Identified	88	63%		278	65%	
Interventions	Not Referred, No Appropriate Program	0	0%		2	0%	
	Not Referred, Other Reason	7	5%		15	3%	
	Referred, On Waiting List	2	1%		4	1%	
	Referred, Participant Declined Services	1	1%		7	2%	
	Referred, Participant Deemed Ineligible	0	0%		1	0%	
	Referred, Other Non-Admission Reason	4	3%		11	3%	
	Referred, Currently Engaged	20	14%		37	9%	
	Referred, Discharged, Did Not Complete	6	4%		28	7%	
	Referred, Discharged, Successful Completion	11	8%		47	11%	
	Not Reported	0	0%		0	0%	

Nassau CRTF

				Quarter and	Year of Outcon	ne	
		Α	pr - Jun 201		Total Discha	rges Jul 2014 -	
		Count	Percent	Median Days in Program	Count	Percent	Median Days in Program
Total Discharge		26	100%	90	154	100%	90
Program	Successful	19	73%	90	125	81%	90
Outcome	Transferred to non - CRTF area	0	0%		0	0%	
	Transferred to other CRTF area	0	0%		2	1%	18
	Administrative Discharge	0	0%		1	1%	68
	Unsuccessful	7	27%	39	26	17%	38
	Not Reported	0	0%		0	0%	
Reason for	New Arrest	0	0%		0	0%	
Unsuccessful	Parole Violation	7	100%		26	100%	
Discharge	Program Expulsion	0	0%		0	0%	
	Voluntary Withdrawal	0	0%		0	0%	
	Not Reported	0	0%		0	0%	
Housing	No Need	11	42%		66	43%	
Placement	Halfway House	0	0%		4	3%	
	Residential Treatment Program	1	4%		4	3%	
	Parole Residential Stabilization Program	0	0%		2	1%	
	Parole Community Based Residential Program	3	12%		36	23%	
	Shelter - Housing Only	1	4%		15	10%	
	Shelter - Ancillary Services	10	38%		20	13%	
	Hotel/Motel	0	0%		20	1%	
	Private Residence	0	0%		5	3%	
	Not Reported	0	0%		0	0%	
Employment	Unemployable	0	0%		10	6%	
Status	Not Employed	21	81%		106	69%	
	Employed Part - Time	1	4%		100	12%	
	Employed Full - Time	4	4 % 15%		19	12%	
	Not Reported	4	0%		0	0%	
Employment	•	-			2	1%	
Employment Services	Not Referred, No Need Identified	0	0%				
Gervices	Not Referred, No Appropriate Program	0	0%		0	0%	
	Not Referred, Other Reason	0	0%		6	4%	
	Referred, On Waiting List	0	0%		0	0%	
	Referred, Participant Declined Services	0	0%		1	1%	
	Referred, Participant Deemed Ineligible	0	0%		0	0%	
	Referred, Other Non-Admission Reason	0	0%		1	1%	
	Referred, Currently Engaged	19	73%		94	61%	
	Referred, Discharged, Did Not Complete	7	27%		17	11%	
	Referred, Discharged, Successful Completion	0	0%		31	20%	
	Not Reported	0	0%		2	1%	
Cognitive	Not Referred, No Need Identified	0	0%		2	1%	
Behavioral Interventions	Not Referred, No Appropriate Program	0	0%		0	0%	
	Not Referred, Other Reason	0	0%		6	4%	
	Referred, On Waiting List	0	0%		0	0%	
	Referred, Participant Declined Services	0	0%		0	0%	
	Referred, Participant Deemed Ineligible	0	0%		0	0%	
	Referred, Other Non-Admission Reason	0	0%		3	2%	
	Referred, Currently Engaged	19	73%		94	61%	
	Referred, Discharged, Did Not Complete	7	27%		16	10%	
	Referred, Discharged, Successful Completion	0	0%		31	20%	
	Not Reported	0	0%		2	1%	

Niagara CRTF

				Quarter and	Year of Outcon	ne	
		A	pr - Jun 201		Total Discha	rges Jul 2014 ·	
		Count	Percent	Median Days in Program	Count	Percent	Median Days in Program
Total Discharge	es	38	100%	97	153	100%	96
Program	Successful	34	89%	97	126	82%	98
Outcome	Transferred to non - CRTF area	0	0%		0	0%	
	Transferred to other CRTF area	0	0%		0	0%	
	Administrative Discharge	0	0%		0	0%	
	Unsuccessful	4	11%	44	27	18%	42
	Not Reported	0	0%		0	0%	
Reason for	New Arrest	0	0%		4	15%	
Unsuccessful	Parole Violation	2	50%		19	70%	
Discharge	Program Expulsion	2	50%		2	7%	
	Voluntary Withdrawal	0	0%		2	7%	
	Not Reported	0	0%		0	0%	
Housing	No Need	0	0%		0	0%	
Placement	Halfway House	0	0%		0	0%	
	Residential Treatment Program	0	0%		1	1%	
	Parole Residential Stabilization Program	0	0%		0	0%	
	Parole Community Based Residential Program	1	3%		1	1%	
	Shelter - Housing Only	32	84%		87	57%	
	Shelter - Ancillary Services	0	0%		0	0%	
	Hotel/Motel	0	0%		0	0%	
	Private Residence	5	13%		64	42%	
	Not Reported	0	0%		04	42 %	
Employment	•	0	0%		2	1%	
Status	Unemployable	-					
otatus	Not Employed	32	84%		137	90%	
	Employed Part - Time	2	5%		9	6%	
	Employed Full - Time	4	11%		5	3%	
	Not Reported	0	0%		0	0%	
Employment Services	Not Referred, No Need Identified	3	8%		3	2%	
Services	Not Referred, No Appropriate Program	0	0%		2	1%	
	Not Referred, Other Reason	0	0%		3	2%	
	Referred, On Waiting List	2	5%		4	3%	
	Referred, Participant Declined Services	21	55%		118	77%	
	Referred, Participant Deemed Ineligible	3	8%		3	2%	
	Referred, Other Non-Admission Reason	0	0%		1	1%	
	Referred, Currently Engaged	9	24%		19		
	Referred, Discharged, Did Not Complete	0	0%		0	0%	
	Referred, Discharged, Successful Completion	0	0%		0		
	Not Reported	0	0%		0	0%	
Cognitive	Not Referred, No Need Identified	16	42%		60	39%	
Behavioral	Not Referred, No Appropriate Program	0	0%		0	0%	
nterventions	Not Referred, Other Reason	0	0%		0	0%	
	Referred, On Waiting List	0	0%		1	1%	
	Referred, Participant Declined Services	10	26%		71	46%	
	Referred, Participant Deemed Ineligible	0	0%		0	0%	
	Referred, Other Non-Admission Reason	0	0%		0	0%	
	Referred, Currently Engaged	11	29%		18	12%	
	Referred, Discharged, Did Not Complete	1	3%		3	2%	
	Referred, Discharged, Successful Completion	0	0%		0		
	Not Reported	0	0%		0		

Oneida CRTF

				Quarter and `	Year of Outcon	ne	
		Α	pr - Jun 201	5	Total Discha	rges Jul 2014 ·	Jun 2015
		Count	Percent	Median Days in Program	Count	Percent	Median Days in Program
Total Discharge	28	31	100%	90	137	100%	90
Program	Successful	24	77%	90	107	78%	90
Outcome	Transferred to non - CRTF area	0	0%		2	1%	63
	Transferred to other CRTF area	0	0%		1	1%	14
	Administrative Discharge	1	3%	7	2	1%	23
	Unsuccessful	6	19%	64	25	18%	5
	Not Reported	0	0%		0	0%	
Reason for	New Arrest	4	67%		11	44%	
Unsuccessful	Parole Violation	2	33%		14	56%	
Discharge	Program Expulsion	0	0%		0	0%	
	Voluntary Withdrawal	0	0%		0	0%	
	Not Reported	0	0%		0	0%	
Housing	No Need	0	0%		0	0%	
Placement	Halfway House	0	0%		1	1%	
	Residential Treatment Program	0	0%		2	1%	
	Parole Residential Stabilization Program	0	0%		2	0%	
	Parole Community Based Residential Program	0	0%		0	0%	
		-					
	Shelter - Housing Only	2	6%		7	5%	
	Shelter - Ancillary Services	0	0%		2	1%	
	Hotel/Motel	0	0%		0	0%	
	Private Residence	29	94%		125	91%	
	Not Reported	0	0%		0	0%	
Employment	Unemployable	0	0%		10	7%	
Status	Not Employed	27	87%		106	77%	
	Employed Part - Time	2	6%		14	10%	
	Employed Full - Time	2	6%		7	5%	
	Not Reported	0	0%		0	0%	
Employment	Not Referred, No Need Identified	8	26%		13	9%	
Services	Not Referred, No Appropriate Program	0	0%		2	1%	
	Not Referred, Other Reason	0	0%		2	1%	
	Referred, On Waiting List	0	0%		1	1%	
	Referred, Participant Declined Services	0	0%		3	2%	
	Referred, Participant Deemed Ineligible	0	0%		15	11%	
	Referred, Other Non-Admission Reason	2	6%		21	15%	
	Referred, Currently Engaged	0	0%		7	5%	
	Referred, Discharged, Did Not Complete	5	16%		20	15%	
	Referred, Discharged, Successful Completion	16	52%		53	39%	
	Not Reported	0	0%		0	0%	
Cognitive	Not Referred, No Need Identified	31	100%		124	91%	
Behavioral	Not Referred, No Appropriate Program	0	0%		0	0%	
Interventions	Not Referred, Other Reason	0	0%		0	0%	
	Referred, On Waiting List	0	0%		1	0% 1%	
	-						
	Referred, Participant Declined Services	0	0%		1	1%	
	Referred, Participant Deemed Ineligible	0	0%		0	0%	
	Referred, Other Non-Admission Reason	0	0%		1	1%	
	Referred, Currently Engaged	0	0%		0	0%	
	Referred, Discharged, Did Not Complete	0	0%		7	5%	
	Referred, Discharged, Successful Completion	0	0%		3	2%	
	Not Reported	0	0%		0	0%	

Onondaga CRTF

				Quarter and	Year of Outcon	ne	
		A	pr - Jun 201		Total Discha	rges Jul 2014 ·	Jun 2015
		Count	Percent	Median Days in Program	Count	Percent	Median Days in Program
Total Discharge	es	54	100%	90	291	100%	90
Program	Successful	42	78%	90	246	85%	90
Outcome	Transferred to non - CRTF area	0	0%		0	0%	
	Transferred to other CRTF area	0	0%		0	0%	
	Administrative Discharge	0	0%		0	0%	
	Unsuccessful	12	22%	17	45	15%	42
	Not Reported	0	0%		0	0%	
Reason for	New Arrest	2	17%		12	27%	
Unsuccessful	Parole Violation	10	83%		33	73%	
Discharge	Program Expulsion	0	0%		0	0%	
	Voluntary Withdrawal	0	0%		0	0%	
	Not Reported	0	0%		0	0%	
Housing	No Need	9	17%		137	47%	
Placement	Halfway House	0	0%		0	0%	
	Residential Treatment Program	0	0%		0	0%	
	Parole Residential Stabilization Program	0	0%		7	2%	
	Parole Community Based Residential Program	0	0%		4	1%	
	Shelter - Housing Only	22	41%		79	27%	
	Shelter - Ancillary Services	0	41% 0%		/ 9	3%	
	Hotel/Motel	0	0%		0	0%	
	Private Residence	-			-		
		23	43%		56	19%	
F	Not Reported	0	0%		0	0%	
Employment Status	Unemployable	1	2%		3	1%	
Status	Not Employed	47	87%		225	77%	
	Employed Part - Time	3	6%		23	8%	
	Employed Full - Time	3	6%		40	14%	
	Not Reported	0	0%		0	0%	
Employment	Not Referred, No Need Identified	0	0%		1	0%	
Services	Not Referred, No Appropriate Program	0	0%		0	0%	
	Not Referred, Other Reason	1	2%		12	4%	
	Referred, On Waiting List	1	2%		1	0%	
	Referred, Participant Declined Services	42	78%		221	76%	
	Referred, Participant Deemed Ineligible	0	0%		0	0%	
	Referred, Other Non-Admission Reason	0	0%		1	0%	
	Referred, Currently Engaged	0	0%		27	9%	
	Referred, Discharged, Did Not Complete	8	15%		21	7%	
	Referred, Discharged, Successful Completion	2	4%		7	2%	
	Not Reported	0	0%		0	0%	
Cognitive	Not Referred, No Need Identified	0	0%		4	1%	
Behavioral	Not Referred, No Appropriate Program	0	0%		0	0%	
Interventions	Not Referred, Other Reason	44	81%		237	81%	
	Referred, On Waiting List	3	6%		39	13%	
	Referred, Participant Declined Services	5	9%		6	2%	
	Referred, Participant Deemed Ineligible	0	0%		0	0%	
	Referred, Other Non-Admission Reason	0	0%		0	0%	
	Referred, Currently Engaged	0	0%		1	0%	
	Referred, Discharged, Did Not Complete	1	0% 2%		2	0% 1%	
	Referred, Discharged, Successful Completion	0	0%		1	0%	
	Not Reported	1	2%		1	0%	

Orange CRTF

				Quarter and	Year of Outcon		
		A	pr - Jun 201		Total Discha	rges Jul 2014 -	
		Count	Percent	Median Days in Program	Count	Percent	Median Days in Program
Total Discharge	25	30	100%	112	180	100%	107
Program	Successful	26	87%	112	136	76%	115
Outcome	Transferred to non - CRTF area	0	0%		0	0%	
	Transferred to other CRTF area	0	0%		3	2%	46
	Administrative Discharge	1	3%	56	1	1%	56
	Unsuccessful	3	10%	32	40	22%	58
	Not Reported	0	0%		0	0%	
Reason for	New Arrest	0	0%		2	5%	
Unsuccessful	Parole Violation	3	100%		37	93%	
Discharge	Program Expulsion	0	0%		0	0%	
	Voluntary Withdrawal	0	0%		1	3%	
	Not Reported	0	0%		0	0%	
Housing	No Need	1	3%		7	4%	
Placement	Halfway House	0	0%		5	3%	
	Residential Treatment Program	3	10%		20	11%	
	Parole Residential Stabilization Program	0	0%		1	1%	
	Parole Community Based Residential Program	0	0%		0	0%	
	Shelter - Housing Only	1	3%		33	18%	
	Shelter - Ancillary Services	0	0%			18%	
	Hotel/Motel	0			1	1%	
		1	3%				
	Private Residence	24	80%		112	62%	
	Not Reported	0	0%		0	0%	
Employment	Unemployable	5	17%		10	6%	
Status	Not Employed	17	57%		123	68%	
	Employed Part - Time	5	17%		24	13%	
	Employed Full - Time	3	10%		23	13%	
	Not Reported	0	0%		0	0%	
Employment	Not Referred, No Need Identified	3	10%		12	7%	
Services	Not Referred, No Appropriate Program	0	0%		2	1%	
	Not Referred, Other Reason	3	10%		18	10%	
	Referred, On Waiting List	0	0%		7	4%	
	Referred, Participant Declined Services	1	3%		1	1%	
	Referred, Participant Deemed Ineligible	1	3%		2	1%	
	Referred, Other Non-Admission Reason	1	3%		4	2%	
	Referred, Currently Engaged	15	50%		78	43%	
	Referred, Discharged, Did Not Complete	3	10%		35	19%	
	Referred, Discharged, Successful Completion	3	10%		21	12%	
	Not Reported	0	0%		0	0%	
Cognitive	Not Referred, No Need Identified	0	0%		0	0%	
Behavioral	Not Referred, No Appropriate Program	0	0%		0	0%	
Interventions	Not Referred, Other Reason	1	3%		5	3%	
	Referred, On Waiting List	0	0%		0	0%	
	Referred, Participant Declined Services	1	3%		2	1%	
	Referred, Participant Deemed Ineligible	0	0%		1	1%	
	Referred, Other Non-Admission Reason	0	0%		2	1%	
	Referred, Currently Engaged	19	63%		94	52%	
	Referred, Discharged, Did Not Complete	4	13%		94 51	28%	
l	Referred, Discharged, Successful Completion		13%		25	28% 14%	
		5					
	Not Reported	0	0%		0	0%	

Rensselaer CRTF

		Quarter and Year of Outcome						
		Apr - Jun 2015 Total Discharges Jul 2014 - Jun 20						
		Count	Percent	Median Days in Program	Count	Percent	Median Days in Program	
Total Discharge	es	15	100%	92	91	100%	93	
Program	Successful	15	100%	92	67	74%	97	
Outcome	Transferred to non - CRTF area	0	0%		1	1%	77	
	Transferred to other CRTF area	0	0%		0	0%		
	Administrative Discharge	0	0%		0	0%		
	Unsuccessful	0	0%		23	25%	51	
	Not Reported	0	0%		0	0%		
Reason for	New Arrest	0	0%		5	22%		
Unsuccessful	Parole Violation	0	0%		18	78%		
Discharge	Program Expulsion	0	0%		0	0%		
	Voluntary Withdrawal	0	0%		0	0%		
	Not Reported	0	0%		0	0%		
Housing	No Need	1	7%		13	14%		
Placement	Halfway House	0	0%		0	0%		
	Residential Treatment Program	2	13%		5	5%		
	Parole Residential Stabilization Program	0	0%		1	1%		
	Parole Community Based Residential Program	0	0%		4	4%		
	Shelter - Housing Only	0	0%		6	7%		
	Shelter - Ancillary Services	0	0%		3	3%		
	Hotel/Motel	0	0%		3	3%		
	Private Residence	12	80%		56	62%		
	Not Reported	0	0%		0	0%		
Employment	Unemployable	4	27%		25	27%		
Status	Not Employed	4	27%		37	41%		
	Employed Part - Time	5	33%		13	14%		
	Employed Full - Time	2	13%		16	18%		
	Not Reported	0	0%		0	0%		
Employment	Not Referred, No Need Identified	7	47%		28	31%		
Services	Not Referred, No Appropriate Program	0	-17% 0%		1	1%		
	Not Referred, Other Reason	1	0% 7%		16	1%		
	Referred, On Waiting List	1	7%		10	18%		
	Referred, Participant Declined Services	1			27			
	Referred, Participant Declined Services	1	7% 0%		0	30% 0%		
	Referred, Other Non-Admission Reason	0				0%		
		0	0%		0			
	Referred, Currently Engaged	3	20%		10 4	11%		
	Referred, Discharged, Did Not Complete	0	0%		-	4%		
	Referred, Discharged, Successful Completion	2	13%		4	4%		
a 111	Not Reported	0	0%		0	0%		
Cognitive	Not Referred, No Need Identified	7	47%		42	46%		
Behavioral Interventions	Not Referred, No Appropriate Program	2	13%		11	12%		
	Not Referred, Other Reason	6	40%		38	42%		
	Referred, On Waiting List	0	0%		0	0%		
	Referred, Participant Declined Services	0	0%		0	0%		
	Referred, Participant Deemed Ineligible	0	0%		0	0%		
	Referred, Other Non-Admission Reason	0	0%		0	0%		
	Referred, Currently Engaged	0	0%		0	0%		
	Referred, Discharged, Did Not Complete	0	0%		0	0%		
	Referred, Discharged, Successful Completion	0	0%		0	0%		
	Not Reported	0	0%		0	0%		

Rockland CRTF

		Quarter and Year of Outcome						
		Apr - Jun 2015 Total Discharges Jul 2014 - Jun						
		Count	Percent	Median Days in Program	Count	Percent	Median Days in Program	
Total Discharge	es	16	100%	105	100	100%	, c	
Program	Successful	14	88%	105	79	79%	ç	
Outcome	Transferred to non - CRTF area	0	0%		0	0%		
	Transferred to other CRTF area	0	0%		1	1%	4	
	Administrative Discharge	0	0%		0	0%		
	Unsuccessful	2	13%	62	20	20%		
	Not Reported	0	0%		0	0%		
Reason for	New Arrest	0	0%		2	10%		
Jnsuccessful	Parole Violation	2	100%		18	90%		
Discharge	Program Expulsion	0	0%		0	0%		
	Voluntary Withdrawal	0	0%		0	0%		
	Not Reported	0	0%		0	0%		
Housing	No Need	5	31%		70	70%		
Placement	Halfway House	0	0%		1	1%		
	Residential Treatment Program	0	0%		1	1%		
	Parole Residential Stabilization Program	0	0%		3	3%		
		-			3			
	Parole Community Based Residential Program	0	0%			4%		
	Shelter - Housing Only	0	0%		0	0%		
	Shelter - Ancillary Services	2	13%		2	2%		
	Hotel/Motel	0	0%		1	1%		
	Private Residence	7	44%		7	7%		
	Not Reported	2	13%		11	11%		
Employment	Unemployable	2	13%		3	3%		
Status	Not Employed	8	50%		71	71%		
	Employed Part - Time	1	6%		8	8%		
	Employed Full - Time	3	19%		7	7%		
	Not Reported	2	13%		11	11%		
Employment	Not Referred, No Need Identified	4	25%		15	15%		
Services	Not Referred, No Appropriate Program	0	0%		0	0%		
	Not Referred, Other Reason	8	50%		66	66%		
	Referred, On Waiting List	1	6%		6	6%		
	Referred, Participant Declined Services	0	0%		0	0%		
	Referred, Participant Deemed Ineligible	0	0%		0	0%		
	Referred, Other Non-Admission Reason	0	0%		0	0%		
	Referred, Currently Engaged	0	0%		0	0%		
	Referred, Discharged, Did Not Complete	0	0%		0	0%		
	Referred, Discharged, Successful Completion	0	0%		0	0%		
	Not Reported	3	19%		13	13%		
Cognitive	Not Referred, No Need Identified	3	19%		8	8%		
Behavioral Interventions	Not Referred, No Appropriate Program	2	13%		5	5%		
	Not Referred, Other Reason	2	13%		51	51%		
	Referred, On Waiting List	0	0%		2	2%		
	Referred, Participant Declined Services	0	0%		0	2 %		
	Referred, Participant Deemed Ineligible	0	0%		0	0%		
		-				0% 1%		
	Referred, Other Non-Admission Reason	0	0%		1			
	Referred, Currently Engaged	7	44%		20	20%		
	Referred, Discharged, Did Not Complete	0	0%		0	0%		
	Referred, Discharged, Successful Completion	0	0%		1	1%		
	Not Reported	2	13%		12	12%		

Schenectady CRTF

		Quarter and Year of Outcome						
		Apr - Jun 2015 Total Discharges Jul 2014 - Jun 20						
		Count	Percent	Median Days in Program	Count	Percent	Median Days in Program	
Total Discharge	9S	39	100%	90	152	100%	91	
Program	Successful	36	92%	90	130	86%	9	
Outcome	Transferred to non - CRTF area	0	0%		0	0%		
	Transferred to other CRTF area	0	0%		0	0%		
	Administrative Discharge	0	0%		0	0%		
	Unsuccessful	3	8%	58	22	14%	6	
	Not Reported	0	0%		0	0%		
Reason for	New Arrest	0	0%		1	5%		
Jnsuccessful	Parole Violation	3	100%		21	95%		
Discharge	Program Expulsion	0	0%		0	0%		
	Voluntary Withdrawal	0	0%		0	0%		
	Not Reported	0	0%		0	0%		
Housing	No Need	0	0%		0	0%		
Placement	Halfway House	1	3%		6	4%		
	Residential Treatment Program	1	3%		3	2%		
	Parole Residential Stabilization Program	2	5%		25	16%		
	Parole Community Based Residential Program	2	5%		10	7%		
	Shelter - Housing Only	6	15%		15	10%		
	Shelter - Ancillary Services	0	0%		0	0%		
	Hotel/Motel	2	5%		5	3%		
	Private Residence	25	64%		88	58%		
	Not Reported	0	0%		0	0%		
Employment	Unemployable	6	15%		25	16%		
Status	Not Employed	13	33%		81	53%		
	Employed Part - Time	10	26%		19	13%		
	Employed Full - Time	10	26%		27	18%		
	Not Reported	0	0%		0	0%		
Employment	Not Referred, No Need Identified	1	3%		12	8%		
Services	Not Referred, No Appropriate Program	9	23%		29	19%		
	Not Referred, Other Reason	0	0%		19	13%		
	Referred, On Waiting List	6	15%		8	5%		
	Referred, Participant Declined Services	10	26%		19	13%		
	Referred, Participant Deemed Ineligible	0	0%		0	0%		
	Referred, Other Non-Admission Reason	0	0%		0	0%		
	Referred, Currently Engaged	2	5%		42	28%		
	Referred, Discharged, Did Not Complete	4	10%		10	7%		
	Referred, Discharged, Successful Completion	7	18%		13	9%		
	Not Reported	0	0%		0	0%		
Cognitive	Not Referred, No Need Identified	28	72%		66	43%		
Behavioral	Not Referred, No Appropriate Program	5	13%		8			
nterventions	Not Referred, Other Reason	1	3%		5	3%		
	Referred, On Waiting List	2	5%		5	3%		
	Referred, Participant Declined Services	0	5 % 0%		5 1	3% 1%		
	Referred, Participant Decimed Services	0	0%		0	0%		
	Referred, Other Non-Admission Reason	0	0%		0	0%		
		-						
	Referred, Currently Engaged	1	3%		57	38%		
	Referred, Discharged, Did Not Complete Referred, Discharged, Successful Completion	1	3%		6	4%		
	Reletted Lischarded Successful Completion	1	3%		4	3%		

Suffolk CRTF

		Quarter and Year of Outcome						
		Apr - Jun 2015 Total Discharges Jul 2014 -						
		Count	Percent	Median Days in Program	Count	Percent	Median Days in Program	
Total Discharge	es	102	100%	90	433	100%	90	
Program	Successful	83	81%	90	321	74%	90	
Outcome	Transferred to non - CRTF area	0	0%		0	0%		
	Transferred to other CRTF area	0	0%		1	0%	90	
	Administrative Discharge	0	0%		8	2%	45	
	Unsuccessful	19	19%	42	103	24%	45	
	Not Reported	0	0%		0	0%		
Reason for	New Arrest	0	0%		0	0%		
Unsuccessful	Parole Violation	19	100%		98	95%		
Discharge	Program Expulsion	0	0%		0	0%		
	Voluntary Withdrawal	0	0%		5	5%		
	Not Reported	0	0%		0	0%		
Housing	No Need	36	35%		106	24%		
Placement	Halfway House	2	2%		24	6%		
	Residential Treatment Program	4	4%		16	4%		
	Parole Residential Stabilization Program	9	9%		32	7%		
	Parole Community Based Residential Program	2	2%		4	1%		
	Shelter - Housing Only	15	15%		63	15%		
	Shelter - Ancillary Services	1	1%		4	1%		
	Hotel/Motel	0	0%		0	0%		
	Private Residence	33	32%		184	42%		
	Not Reported	0	0%		0			
Employment	Unemployable	15	15%		45	10%		
Status	Not Employed	49	48%		245	57%		
	Employed Part - Time	24	40 <i>%</i> 24%		84	19%		
	Employed Full - Time	14	24 <i>%</i> 14%		59	19%		
	Not Reported	0	0%		59 0	0%		
	•	-			80			
Employment Services	Not Referred, No Need Identified	15	15%			18%		
Gervices	Not Referred, No Appropriate Program	0	0%		12	3%		
	Not Referred, Other Reason	22	22%		144	33%		
	Referred, On Waiting List	5	5%		22	5%		
	Referred, Participant Declined Services	31	30%		86	20%		
	Referred, Participant Deemed Ineligible	0	0%		0	0%		
	Referred, Other Non-Admission Reason	2	2%		8	2%		
	Referred, Currently Engaged	26	25%		77	18%		
	Referred, Discharged, Did Not Complete	0	0%		3	1%		
	Referred, Discharged, Successful Completion	1	1%		1	0%		
	Not Reported	0	0%		0	0%		
Cognitive Behavioral Interventions	Not Referred, No Need Identified	40	39%		132	30%		
	Not Referred, No Appropriate Program	0	0%		61	14%		
	Not Referred, Other Reason	24	24%		116	27%		
	Referred, On Waiting List	3	3%		21	5%		
	Referred, Participant Declined Services	27	26%		66	15%		
	Referred, Participant Deemed Ineligible	1	1%		1	0%		
	Referred, Other Non-Admission Reason	0	0%		1	0%		
	Referred, Currently Engaged	7	7%		32	7%		
	Referred, Discharged, Did Not Complete	0	0%		3	1%		
	Referred, Discharged, Successful Completion	0	0%		0	0%		
	Not Reported	0	0%		0	0%		

				Quarter and `	Year of Outcom	ie		
		A	pr - Jun 201	5	Total Discharges Jul 2014 - Jun 2015			
		Count	Percent	Median Days in Program	Count	Percent	Median Days in Program	
Total Discharge	es	29	100%	92	95	100%	99	
Program	Successful	22	76%	94	66	69%	106	
Outcome	Transferred to non - CRTF area	1	3%	63	1	1%	63	
	Transferred to other CRTF area	0	0%		1	1%	11(
	Administrative Discharge	0	0%		0	0%		
	Unsuccessful	6	21%	63	27	28%	51	
	Not Reported	0	0%		0	0%		
Reason for	New Arrest	0	0%		0	0%		
Unsuccessful	Parole Violation	5	83%		24	89%		
Discharge	Program Expulsion	0	0%		0	0%		
	Voluntary Withdrawal	1	17%		3	11%		
	Not Reported	0	0%		0	0%		
Housing	No Need	0	0%		11	12%		
Placement	Halfway House	0	0%	-	0	0%		
	Residential Treatment Program	2	7%		4	4%		
	Parole Residential Stabilization Program	0	0%		0	0%		
	Parole Community Based Residential Program	0	0%		0	%		
	Shelter - Housing Only	12	41%		21	22%		
	Shelter - Ancillary Services	0	0%		9	9%		
	Hotel/Motel	0	0%		3	3%		
	Private Residence	14	48%		46	48%		
	Not Reported	1	3%			-1%		
Employment	Unemployable	2	5% 7%		2	2%		
Status	Not Employed	26	90%		78	82%		
olaldo	Employed Part - Time	20	90 % 3%		10	11%		
	Employed Full - Time	0	3 % 0%		5	5%		
		0	0%		5	5% 0%		
F	Not Reported	-						
Employment Services	Not Referred, No Need Identified	0	0%		12	13%		
OCIVICES	Not Referred, No Appropriate Program	10	34%		14	15%		
	Not Referred, Other Reason	4	14%		23	24%		
	Referred, On Waiting List	0	0%		0	%		
	Referred, Participant Declined Services	9	31%		21	22%		
	Referred, Participant Deemed Ineligible	0	0%		1	1%		
	Referred, Other Non-Admission Reason	2	7%		4	4%		
	Referred, Currently Engaged	3	10%		15	16%		
	Referred, Discharged, Did Not Complete	0	0%		4	4%		
	Referred, Discharged, Successful Completion	1	3%		1	1%		
-	Not Reported	0	0%		0	0%		
Cognitive	Not Referred, No Need Identified	0	0%		4	4%		
Behavioral Interventions	Not Referred, No Appropriate Program	7	24%		9	9%		
	Not Referred, Other Reason	1	3%		6	6%		
	Referred, On Waiting List	0	0%		0	0%		
	Referred, Participant Declined Services	11	38%		39	41%		
	Referred, Participant Deemed Ineligible	0	0%		0	0%		
	Referred, Other Non-Admission Reason	0	0%		13	14%		
	Referred, Currently Engaged	6	21%		10	11%		
	Referred, Discharged, Did Not Complete	2	7%		12	13%		
	Referred, Discharged, Successful Completion	1	3%		1	1%		
	Not Reported	1	3%		1	1%		

Westchester CRTF

		Quarter and Year of Outcome						
		A	Apr - Jun 2015			Total Discharges Jul 2014 - Jun 20		
		Count	Percent	Median Days in Program	Count	Percent	Median Days in Program	
Total Discharge	es	67	100%	116	165	100%	10	
Program	Successful	54	81%	119	131	79%	11:	
Outcome	Transferred to non - CRTF area	0	0%		0	0%		
	Transferred to other CRTF area	1	1%	2	1	1%		
	Administrative Discharge	2	3%	52	2	1%	5	
	Unsuccessful	10	15%	59	31	19%	4	
	Not Reported	0	0%		0	0%		
Reason for	New Arrest	2	20%		11	35%		
Unsuccessful	Parole Violation	8	80%		20	65%		
Discharge	Program Expulsion	0	0%		0	0%		
	Voluntary Withdrawal	0	0%		0	0%		
	Not Reported	0	0%		0	0%		
Housing	No Need	31	46%		80	48%		
Placement	Halfway House	0	0%		1	1%		
	Residential Treatment Program	0	0%		1	1%		
	Parole Residential Stabilization Program	0	0%		0	0%		
	Parole Community Based Residential Program	4	6%		18	11%		
	Shelter - Housing Only	0	0%		0	0%		
	Shelter - Ancillary Services	5	7%		22	13%		
	Hotel/Motel	0	0%		0	0%		
	Private Residence	27	40%		43	26%		
	Not Reported	0	0%		0	0%		
Employment	Unemployable	11	16%		27	16%		
Status	Not Employed	38	57%		90	55%		
	Employed Part - Time	2	3%		15	9%		
	Employed Full - Time	16	24%		33	20%		
	Not Reported	0	0%		0	0%		
Employment	Not Referred, No Need Identified	1	1%		3	2%		
Services	Not Referred, No Appropriate Program	0	0%		0	0%		
	Not Referred, Other Reason	22	33%		44	27%		
	Referred, On Waiting List	3	4%		44	21 %		
	Referred, Participant Declined Services	7	10%		- 14	8%		
	Referred, Participant Deemed Ineligible	0	0%		0	0%		
	Referred. Other Non-Admission Reason	7	10%		20	12%		
	Referred, Currently Engaged	22	33%		65	39%		
	Referred, Discharged, Did Not Complete		6%		9	5%		
	Referred, Discharged, Successful Completion	4	1%		9	4%		
	Not Reported	0	0%		0	4 %		
Cognitive	Not Referred, No Need Identified	0	0%		0	0%		
Behavioral	Not Referred, No Appropriate Program				0			
nterventions		0	0% 10%			0%		
	Not Referred, Other Reason	7			13	8%		
	Referred, On Waiting List	6	9%		9	5%		
	Referred, Participant Declined Services	2	3%		3	2%		
	Referred, Participant Deemed Ineligible	0	0%		0	0%		
	Referred, Other Non-Admission Reason	6	9%		15	9%		
	Referred, Currently Engaged	39	58%		104	63%		
	Referred, Discharged, Did Not Complete	1	1%		7	4%		
	Referred, Discharged, Successful Completion	6	9%		14	8%		
	Not Reported	0	0%		0	0%		

Appendix A. Detailed Description of Tables

<u>Table 1</u> presents admissions to each of the funded programs for the most recent quarter and the contract year-to-date. Table 1 includes all admissions since July 1, 2014. If a participant was admitted more than once, all admissions to the program are counted. The admissions are then summed to produce a cumulative number of admissions reported during the contract period. The number of participants admitted each quarter is presented next. The number of participants will differ from total admissions if a participant had multiple admissions to a single program. For example, a participant could be admitted in January, discharged in February, and admitted again in March. This case contributes two admissions to the total, but only counts as one participant. The Total Participants Admitted provides a measure of the number of people being served by the program. Number of Quarters Reported shows how many quarters of data were provided by the programs.

<u>Table 2</u> uses the same counting rules to report the number of discharges each quarter. Total Discharges counts every discharge from the program, including cases where a participant was discharged more than once from the same program. The year-to-date total provides a count of the total number of discharges during the contract year. The Total Number of Participants Discharged provides a count of the number of people being discharged each period. Finally, Number of Quarters Reported shows how many quarters of data were provided by the programs.

<u>Table 3</u> presents more detailed information on the participants' characteristics, for each admission during the reporting period and cumulative through the contract year. Information is provided separately for each program. Characteristics include sex and age at admission; race/ethnicity; COMPAS supervision level and intake needs. Counts, percentages, and program totals are presented. Legal history, including the total number of arrests that appear in the participant's criminal history record, number of prior felony arrests, and number of prior felony convictions; average number of prior arrests and convictions and characteristics of the placement offense. Violent Felony includes all violent felony offenses and VFO-like offenses (see PL 70.02); Drug Offense includes all PL 220 and PL 221 offenses that are not otherwise VFOs; DWI includes VTL 1192, 511.00; Property includes non-VFO property offenses (e.g., petit larceny); and Other Offenses includes all other PL and VTL offenses not otherwise categorized. The percentages for Felony Total and Misdemeanor Total is presented. The percentages for Felony Total and Misdemeanor Total sum to 100%; however, in certain instances total percent may not sum to 100% if placement offense information is missing.Participants with missing or invalid NYSIDs are not included in the table.

<u>Table 4</u> presents detailed information about each program discharge, including the program outcome, reason for Unsuccessful Discharge, and median number of days in program for all reported discharges.¹ Program outcome includes Successful Discharge, Administrative Discharge, Unsuccessful Discharge, Transferred to non – CRTF area, and Transferred to other – CRTF area. If the outcome is Unsuccessful, the Reason for Unsuccessful Discharge is also presented, including New Arrest, Non-Compliance, Parole Violation, Program Expulsion, and Voluntary Withdrawal. Note that the counts of new arrests will only include those arrests known to the programs. Because programs do not have access to official information on new arrests, the number reported undercounts the actual number of participants being arrested while enrolled in the program. Counts and percentages for each quarter are presented, as well as a contract year-to-date total.

¹ The median number of days in program presents the middle value, when days are ordered from lowest to highest. Compared to the mean, it is less influenced by extremely low and/or high values when there are few cases being reported. DCJS Office of Justice Research and Performance Page |42

Appendix B. Matching Admissions to CCH

The Computerized Criminal History (CCH) database includes all fingerprintable arrests reported to DCJS, as well as information about case dispositions. CCH data provide a complete history of an arrestee's known criminal activity.² OJRP developed the following rules to match admissions to CCH data. After extensive analyses, these rules were determined to provide the best matches to arrests in CCH for the programs funded by DCJS.

Matching Rules

- 1. Files were first matched on NYSID and DIN, as provided by the programs.
- 2. If there was not an exact match on NYSID and DIN, cases were matched to the last DOCCS release before program admission.
- 3. If the NYSID was not provided or did not match to CCH, the admission was excluded from further analysis.

The Detailed Admission tables included in this report present information on only those admissions that were matched to CCH (99% of reported cases). Of the 60 cases not matched to CCH, 25 had invalid NYSIDs, 10 had missing NYSIDS, and 25 did not have an eligible DOCCS release date, based on the rules outlined above. NYSIDs that were not matched to CCH will be provided in a separate file to the affected programs.

The matching results are summarized below.

Matching CRTF Admissions to CCH

Matching Process	Number	Percent
Total Number of Reported Cases	4,346	100%
Match by NYSID and DIN	4,246	98%
Match by NYSID and last DOCCS Release before Admission	40	1%
Total Matched to CCH	4,286	99%
Total Not Matched to CCH	60	1%

² Arrests in CCH are organized by NYSID, which is assigned when an arrestee is fingerprinted. If the case is disposed in favor of the defendant, and the defendant has no prior convictions, the fingerprints are destroyed and the NYSID is no longer assigned to that defendant. If the defendant is re-arrested, a new NYSID is assigned. Because CCH is organized by NYSID, the initial arrest, stored under a different NYSID, is not included in the defendant's arrest history, and would not be reflected in Table 3.